



Commonwealth of Australia Gazette

No. ASIC 70/09, Tuesday, 1 September 2009

Published by ASIC

ASIC Gazette

Contents

Notices under Corporations Act 2001

09-00591	09-00623	09-00658	09-00669	09-00677
09-00679	09-00680	09-00681	09-00682	09-00684
09-00685	09-00686	09-00687	09-00688	09-00700
09-00701	09-00703	09-00704	09-00705	09-00707

Company deregistrations

RIGHTS OF REVIEW

Persons affected by certain decisions made by ASIC under the *Corporations Act 2001* and the other legislation administered by ASIC may have rights of review. ASIC has published Regulatory Guide 57 *Notification of rights of review* (RG57) and Information Sheet *ASIC decisions – your rights* (INFO 9) to assist you to determine whether you have a right of review. You can obtain a copy of these documents from the ASIC Digest, the ASIC website at www.asic.gov.au or from the Administrative Law Co-ordinator in the ASIC office with which you have been dealing.

ISSN 1445-6060 (Online version) ISSN 1445-6079 (CD-ROM version) Available from www.asic.gov.au Email gazette.publisher@asic.gov.au

© Commonwealth of Australia, 2009

This work is copyright. Apart from any use permitted under the *Copyright Act 1968*, all rights are reserved. Requests for authorisation to reproduce, publish or communicate this work should be made to: Gazette Publisher, Australian Securities and Investment Commission, GPO Box 9827, Melbourne Vic 3001





ASIC

Australian Securities & Investments Commission

Cancellation of Licence

Section 915B of the Corporations Act

Pursuant to paragraph 915B(3)(b) of the Corporations Act the Australian Securities & Investments Commission HEREBY CANCELS the Australian Financial Service Licence held by Priority Plus Funds Management Limited ACN 105 927 302 (IN LIQUIDATION) – Licence Number 245365.

Dated Wednesday 26 August 2009

John Connor as a Delegate of the Australian Securities & Investments Commission.

Australian Securities and Investments Commission Corporations Act 2001 – Paragraph 741(1)(a) – Exemption

Enabling provisions

The Australian Securities and Investments Commission (ASIC) makes this instrument under paragraph 741(1)(a) of the Corporations Act 2001 (the Act).

Title

2. This instrument is ASIC Instrument 09-00623.

Exemption

3. South American Iron & Steel Corporation Limited ACN 060 319 119 (*issuer*) does not have to comply with Part 6D.2 or 6D.3 of the Act (other than sections 736 and 738) for an offer of shares for issue on or about 12 August 2009 under a purchase plan.

Where relief applies

- 4. The exemption in paragraph 3 applies to a written offer for the issue of shares where the following requirements are met at the time that the offer is made:
 - (a) the shares are in a class (the *class*) which:
 - (i) is quoted on the financial market operated by ASX; and
 - (ii) is not suspended from trading and was not suspended from trading on that market for more than a total of 12 days during the shorter of the period during which the class was quoted, and the period of 12 months before the day on which the offer is made;
 - (b) a determination under subsection 708AA(3) or 708A(2) of the Act is not in force in relation to the issuer;
 - (c) no exemption under section 111AS or 111AT of the Act covered the issuer, or any person as director or auditor of the issuer, at any time in the shorter of the period during which the class was quoted, and the period of 12 months before the day on which the offer is made;
 - (d) no order under section 340 or 341 of the Act (other than an excluded order) covered the issuer, or any person as director or auditor of the issuer, at any time in the shorter of the period during which the class was quoted, and the period of 12 months before the day on which the offer is made;
 - (e) the written offer document contains the following information:

09-0623

- (i) the method used to calculate the issue price and the time when this price will be determined; and
- (ii) a statement describing the relationship between the issue price and the market price; and
- (iii) disclosure of the risk that the market price may change between the date of the offer and the date when the shares are issued to an applicant under the purchase plan, and the effect this would have on the price or value of the shares which the applicant would receive;
- (f) the issuer has either:
 - (i) not more than 30 days before the offer, given a notice to ASX that complies with subsection 708A(6) of the Act in relation to an issue of shares in the class made otherwise than under a purchase plan; or
 - (ii) within the 24 hour period before the offer, given a notice to ASX that:
 - (A) states that the issuer will make offers to issue shares under a purchase plan without disclosure to investors under Part 6D.2 of the Act; and
 - (B) states that the notice is being given in accordance with this instrument; and
 - (C) states that, as at the date of the notice, the issuer has complied with the provisions of Chapter 2M of the Act as they apply to the issuer and section 674 of the Act; and
 - (D) sets out any information that is excluded information as at the date of the notice (in accordance with the requirements of subsections 708A(7) and (8) of the Act as if the notice were a notice under paragraph 708A(5)(e) of the Act);
- (g) the issuer has complied with Listing Rule 5.2 for the quarter ended 30 June 2009 at least 5 business days before the date of the purchase plan.

Conditions

- 5. Subject to paragraph 6, the issuer must not issue shares to a registered holder under the purchase plan unless the holder has, on application for the shares, provided the issuer with a certification to the effect that the total of the application price for the following does not exceed \$15,000:
 - (a) the shares the subject of the application; and
 - (b) any other shares in the class issued to the holder under the purchase plan or any similar arrangement in the 12 months before the application; and

09 - 0623

- (c) any other shares in the class which the holder has instructed a custodian to acquire on their behalf under the purchase plan; and
- (d) any other shares in the class issued to a custodian in the 12 months before the application as a result of an instruction given by the holder to the custodian to apply for shares on their behalf under an arrangement similar to the purchase plan.
- 6. If the purchase plan involves custodian offers, the issuer must not issue shares to a custodian with a total application price exceeding \$15,000 in any 12 month period unless on application for the shares, the custodian certifies the following in writing to the issuer:
 - (a) that the custodian holds shares in the class on behalf of one or more other persons (each a *participating beneficiary*) on the date referred to in paragraph (a) of the definition of *purchase plan* who have subsequently instructed the custodian to apply for shares on their behalf under the purchase plan;
 - (b) the number of participating beneficiaries;
 - (c) the name and address of each participating beneficiary;
 - (d) in respect of each participating beneficiary, the number of shares in the class that the custodian holds on their behalf;
 - (e) in respect of each participating beneficiary, the number or the dollar amount of shares they instructed the custodian to apply for on their behalf;
 - (f) there are no participating beneficiaries in respect of which the total of the application price for the following exceeds \$15,000:
 - (i) the shares applied for by the custodian on their behalf under the purchase plan; and
 - (ii) any other shares in the class issued to the custodian in the 12 months before the application as a result of an instruction given by them to the custodian to apply for shares on their behalf under an arrangement similar to the purchase plan.
- 7. The issuer must not issue shares under the purchase plan unless the issuer is reasonably satisfied that the total of the application price for the following will not exceed \$15,000 in relation to any person as a result of issuing the shares:
 - (a) the shares issued to the person under the purchase plan; and
 - (b) any other shares in the class issued to the person under an arrangement similar to the purchase plan in the 12 months before the date of issue under the purchase plan; and
 - (c) any other shares in the class issued to a custodian as a result of an instruction given by the person to the custodian to apply for shares on their behalf under the purchase plan; and
 - (d) any other shares in the class issued to a custodian in the 12 months before the date of issue under the purchase plan as a result of an instruction given

09-0623

by the person to the custodian to apply for shares on their behalf under an arrangement similar to the purchase plan,

except to the extent that the person is issued with shares as a custodian under a custodian offer.

- 8. If:
 - (a) a notice given under subsubparagraph 4(f)(ii) is defective; and
 - (b) the issuer becomes aware of the defect in the notice within 12 months after the shares are issued under the offer,

the issuer must, within a reasonable time after becoming aware of the defect, give ASX a notice that sets out the information necessary to correct the defect.

Interpretation

- 9. For the purposes of this instrument:
 - (a) **ASX** means ASX Limited ACN 008 624 691.

custodial or depositary service has the meaning given by section 766E of the Act.

custodian means a registered holder:

- (a) that holds an Australian financial services licence that:
 - (i) covers the provision of a custodial or depositary service; or
 - (ii) includes a condition requiring the holder to comply with the requirements of ASIC Class Order [CO 02/294]; or
- (b) that is exempt under:
 - (i) paragraph 7.6.01(1)(k) of the Corporations Regulations 2001; or
 - (ii) ASIC Class Order [CO 05/1270] to the extent that it relates to ASIC Class Order [CO 03/184],

from the requirement to hold an Australian financial services licence for the provision of a custodial or depositary service.

custodian offer means an offer to a registered holder to the extent that it is of the kind referred to in paragraph (b) of the definition of purchase plan.

09-0623

excluded order means ASIC Class Orders [CO 98/100], [CO 98/101], [CO 98/104], [CO 98/1418], [CO 98/2395], [CO 99/90], [CO 00/2449], [CO 05/642], [CO 05/644] and [CO 06/441].

Listing Rules means the listing rules of ASX.

purchase plan means an arrangement under which:

- (a) an offer is made to each registered holder of shares in the class on a date determined by the issuer, and whose address (as recorded in the register of members) is in a place in which, in the reasonable opinion of the issuer, it is lawful and practical for the issuer to offer and issue shares to that person;
- (b) an offer may enable a registered holder who is a custodian to acquire shares on behalf of a person (the *beneficiary*) on whose behalf the custodian is holding shares in the class;
- (c) each offer is made on:
 - (i) the same terms and conditions:
 - (A) to the extent it is an offer to a registered holder to acquire shares on their own behalf; and
 - (B) to the extent (if any) it is an offer to a registered holder to acquire shares as a custodian on behalf of a beneficiary; and
 - (ii) a non-renounceable basis;
- (d) if offers of the kind referred to in subsubparagraph (c)(i)(B) are made—the terms and conditions on which a registered holder may acquire shares on their own behalf or as a custodian on behalf of a beneficiary are as nearly as practicable the same;
- (e) the issue price is less than the market price during a specified period in the 30 days before either the date of the offer or the date of the issue; and
- (f) the total application price for the shares acquired by a person on their own behalf and by a custodian on behalf of the person in any 12 month period does not exceed \$15,000.

registered holder means a person recorded in the register of members of a body as a member of the body.

- (b) if 2 or more persons are recorded in the register of members as jointly holding shares in the body they are taken to be a single registered holder and a certification given by any of them for the purposes of paragraph 5 is taken to be a certification given by all of them.
- (c) if a custodian holds shares jointly on behalf of 2 or more persons:
 - (i) the \$15,000 limit applies jointly in relation to those persons as if the custodian held the shares on behalf of a single person; and

09-0623

- (ii) the custodian is taken to have been instructed to apply for shares on behalf of those persons if:
 - (A) the custodian has received such an instruction in accordance with the terms on which the shares are held; or
 - (B) where the terms on which the shares are held do not cover the giving of instructions of this kind—the custodian has received such an instruction from any of those persons.
- (d) references to an issuer offering shares include the issuer inviting applications for the issue of the shares.
- (e) a notice is *defective* if the notice:
 - (i) does not comply with sub-subsubparagraph 4(f)(ii)(D); or
 - (ii) is false in a material particular; or
 - (iii) has omitted from it a matter or thing the omission of which renders the notice misleading in a material respect.
- (f) an arrangement covered by ASIC Class Orders [CO 02/831] or [CO 02/832] is taken to be similar to a purchase plan.
- (g) an arrangement is not to be taken not to be similar to a purchase plan merely because:
 - (i) only one of them involves custodian offers; or
 - (ii) they involve different maximum levels of applications by registered holders.

Dated the 3rd day of August 2009

Signed by Fiona Laidlaw

as a delegate of the Australian Securities and Investments Commission

Australian Securities and Investments Commission Corporations Act 2001 – Paragraph 601QA(1)(b) – Declaration

Under paragraph 601QA(1)(b) of the *Corporations Act 2001* (the *Act*), the Australian Securities and Investments Commission declares that Chapter 5C of the Act applies to the person specified in the Schedule as if the provisions of that Chapter as modified or varied by ASIC Class Order [CO 05/26] were modified or varied as follows:

1. after subsection 601GAB(2) insert:

"(2A) If there is more than one class of interests in the scheme, a formula or method that is to be used to set the issue price is taken to comply with subsection (2) for interests in a class of interests that are not quoted on a financial market if the formula or method is based on the assets, liabilities, revenues and expenses properly attributable to the class and number of interests in the class."

2. after subsection 601GAC(2) insert:

"(2A) If there is more than one class of interests in the scheme, a formula or method that is to be used to set the withdrawal amount is taken to comply with subsection (2) if the formula or method is based on the assets, liabilities, revenues and expenses properly attributable to the class and number of interests in the class."

Schedule

Russell Investment Management Ltd ACN 068 338 974 in its capacity as responsible entity of the Russell International Shares Tracker Fund ARSN 138 704 597.

Dated this 19th/day of August 2009

Signed by Nisha Kaneyson

as a delegate of the Australian Securities and Investments Commission





ASIC

Australian Securities & Investments Commission

Australian Securities and Investments Commission Corporations Act 2001 – Paragraph 601QA(1)(b) – Declaration

Under paragraph 601QA(1)(b) of the *Corporations Act 2001* (the *Act*), the Australian Securities and Investments Commission (*ASIC*) declares that Chapter 5C of the Act applies to the person specified in the Schedule as if the provisions of that Chapter as modified or varied by ASIC Class Order [CO 05/26] were modified or varied as follows:

1. after subsection 601GAB(2) insert:

"(2A) If there is more than one class of interests in the scheme, a formula or method that is to be used to set the issue price is taken to comply with subsection (2) for interests in a class of interests that are not quoted on a financial market if the formula or method is based on the assets, liabilities, revenues and expenses properly attributable to the class and number of interests in the class."

2. after subsection 601GAC(2) insert:

"(2A) If there is more than one class of interests in the scheme, a formula or method that is to be used to set the withdrawal amount is taken to comply with subsection (2) if the formula or method is based on the assets, liabilities, revenues and expenses properly attributable to the class and number of interests in the class."

Schedule

Peet Limited ACN 008 665 834 in its capacity as responsible entity of the Peet Point Cook Kingsford Syndicate ARSN 138 754 186.

Dated this 2009 of August 2009

Signed by Stephanie Sutherland as a delegate of the Australian Securities and Investments Commission

Australian Securities and Investments Commission Corporations Act 2001 – Subsection 205G(6) – Order

Under subsection 205G(6) of the Corporations Act 2001, the Australian Securities and Investments Commission relieves each director of Macquarie Bank Limited ACN 008 583 542 from the obligation to notify Australian Securities Exchange Limited ACN 008 624 691 of a relevant interest in a security that is an interest in the Macquarie Wrap Cash Account ARSN 130 471 715.

Dated this 20 August 2009

Signed by John Price

as a delegate of the Australian Securities and Investments Commission

Australian Securities and Investments Commission Corporations Act 2001 — Paragraph 1020F(1)(a) — Exemption

Under paragraph 1020F(1)(a) of the Corporations Act 2001 (Act) the Australian Securities and Investments Commission (ASIC) exempts the persons in Schedule A from section 1019F of the Act in the case mentioned in Schedule B on the conditions in Schedule C for so long as they are met.

Schedule A

Carsales Saleco Pty Ltd ACN 138 129 530 (*Saleco*)
Computershare Investor Services Pty Limited ACN 078 279 277
Macquarie Capital Advisers Limited ACN 123 199 548

Schedule B

Saleco invites Eligible Shareholders to offer to sell or dispose of Carsales' Shares to Saleco (the *Invitation*) where:

- (a) the Invitation is made in writing and is dated on or about 14 August 2009; and
- (b) it is a term or condition of the Invitation that:
 - Saleco will sell or dispose of any Carsales' Shares which it acquires pursuant to the Invitation pursuant to applications for Carsales' Shares made under the IPO Prospectus;
 - (ii) the consideration which an Eligible Shareholder will receive for each Carsales' Share sold or disposed of pursuant to the Invitation will be the same as the highest sale or issue price of a Carsales' Share under a contract formed pursuant to an application for Carsales' Shares made under the IPO Prospectus less any fees paid by Saleco to an underwriter named in the IPO Prospectus;
 - (iii) Eligible Shareholders will be provided with a copy of the IPO Prospectus or a link to an electronic copy of the IPO Prospectus, as soon as practicable after it is lodged with ASIC;
 - (iv) Eligible Shareholders will be able to accept the Invitation at any time after receipt of the IPO Prospectus until the date nominated by Saleco being not less than 14 days after lodgement of the IPO Prospectus and prior to the closing date for acceptances under the IPO Prospectus; and
 - (v) settlement of a contract resulting from acceptance of the Invitation (*Contract*) will not occur until Saleco has entered into a binding contract pursuant to an application for Carsales' Shares under the IPO Prospectus for the sale or disposal of Carsales' Shares to which the Contract relates, and a Contract will be rescinded if Saleco has not entered into a binding contract pursuant to an application for Shares under the IPO Prospectus for the sale or disposal of Carsales' Shares to which the Contract relates within 3 months after the lodgement of the IPO Prospectus.

Page 1 of 3

Schedule C

- 1. Saleco does all things necessary to ensure that the Invitation includes the following information:
 - (a) the indicative sale or issue price range of Carsales' Shares under contracts formed pursuant to applications for Carsales' Shares made under the IPO Prospectus;
 - (b) that Eligible Shareholders will be provided with a copy of the IPO Prospectus or a link to an electronic copy of the IPO Prospectus, as soon as practicable after it is lodged with ASIC;
 - (c) Eligible Shareholders will be able to accept the Invitation at any time after receipt of the IPO Prospectus until the date nominated by Saleco being not less than 14 days after lodgement of the IPO Prospectus and prior to the closing date for acceptances under the IPO Prospectus;
 - (d) that Eligible Shareholders may be able to sell or dispose of their Carsales' Shares following completion of the IPO at a price which is higher than the price which they would receive if they were to accept the Invitation;
 - (e) the maximum number of Carsales' Shares which Saleco will acquire pursuant to the Invitation and if this number depends on circumstances, how this maximum number will be determined;
 - (f) that, if the number of Carsales' Shares in respect of which Eligible Shareholders accept the Invitation exceeds the maximum number referred to in paragraph (e), acceptances of the Invitation may be scaled back, and the basis on which acceptances of the Invitation would be scaled back;
 - (g) that no fee will be charged to Eligible Shareholders for the services provided by Saleco to Eligible Shareholders who accept the Invitation;
 - (h) information about any other significant characteristics or features of the Invitation or of the rights, terms, conditions and obligations attaching to accepting the Invitation including, without limitation:
 - (i) the period during which the Invitation remains open; and
 - (ii) a description of the manner in which the sale of Carsales' Shares by Saleco will be conducted and how the consideration which Eligible Shareholders who accept the Invitation will receive will be determined;
 - (i) if any of the persons mentioned in Schedule A makes other information relating to the Invitation available to Eligible Shareholders, or to persons more generally, a statement of how that information may be accessed; and
- 2. The Invitation is worded and presented in a clear, concise and effective manner.

Interpretation

In this instrument:

Eligible Shareholder means each person or persons who will receive an offer by Carsales' SPV to purchase Carsales' Shares.

IPO means an initial public offering of Carsales' Shares.

IPO Prospectus means a disclosure document lodged with ASIC on or about 14 August 2009 in connection with an IPO of Carsale's Shares.

Carsales means Carsales.com Limited ACN 074 444 018

Carsales' Shares means ordinary shares in Carsales.

Dated this 12 August 2009

Finni Fuy

Signed by Francis Fung

as delegate of the Australian Securities and Investments Commission

Australian Securities and Investments Commission Corporations Act 2001 – Paragraph 655A(1)(a) – Exemption

Under paragraph 655A(1)(a) of the *Corporations Act 2001 (Act*) the Australian Securities and Investments Commission (*ASIC*) exempts the person specified in Schedule A in the case specified in Schedule B and on the conditions specified in Schedule C from subsection 606(1) of the Act.

Schedule A

Macquarie Capital Advisers Limited ACN 123 199 548 (Underwriter)

Schedule B

The acquisition by the Underwriter of a relevant interest in fully paid ordinary shares (*Shares*) in Carsales.com Limited ACN 074 444 018 (*Company*) from the Vendors as a consequence of entering into the Underwriting Agreement and the acquisition of Shares as an underwriter under that agreement.

Schedule C

- any acquisition of Shares by the Underwriter results from the fulfilment of its obligations to underwrite the sale of shares pursuant to an underwriting agreement described in a disclosure document dated on or about 14 August 2009 (*IPO Prospectus*); and
- 2. the IPO Prospectus discloses the effect the acquisition of Shares would have on the Underwriter's voting power in the Company.

Interpretation

In this instrument

Underwriting Agreement means the agreement entered into by the Underwriter with the Company and the Vendors on or about 14 August 2009.

Vendors means:

- (a) Carsales Saleco Pty Ltd ACN 138 129 530;
- (b) Walter James Pisciotta and his associated entities, being:
 - (i) Rainbow End Investments Pty Ltd ACN 067 489 329; and
 - (ii) Clear-way Investments Pty Ltd ACN 005 232 593;
- (c) Gregory Paul Roebuck and his associated entities, being:
 - (i) Four Us Pty Ltd ACN 076 542 526; and
 - (ii) Rainbow Gold Pty Ltd ACN 088 953 048;
- (d) Steven Anthony Kloss and his associated entity, being:
 - (i) Steven Kloss Pty Ltd ACN 083 227 552; and
- (e) Richard Thomas Collins and his associated entity, being:

(i) Jarvis Buff N Shine Centre Pty Ltd ACN 008 089 718

The exact entity names and number of shares which each entity will respectively be selling will be set out in the IPO Prospectus.

Dated this 12 August 2009

Formi Fry

Signed by Francis Fung

as a delegate of the Australian Securities and Investments Commission

Australian Securities and Investments Commission Corporations Act 2001 – Paragraphs 655A(1)(a) and 673(1)(a) – Exemptions

Under paragraph 655A(1)(a) of the Corporations Act 2001 (Act), the Australian Securities and Investments Commission (ASIC) exempts the person identified in Schedule A (the Sale Facility Operator), the persons identified in Schedule B (Interested Parties) in the case specified in Schedule C and on the conditions in Schedule D from section 606 of the Act.

Schedule A

Carsales Saleco Pty Ltd ACN 138 129 530

Schedule B

Macquarie Capital Advisers Limited ACN 123 199 548 (*Underwriter*)
Carsales.com Limited ACN 074 444 018 (*Carsales*)

Schedule C

The acquisition of a relevant interest in Shares from a Shareholder as a result of the Shareholder participating in a facility under which:

- (a) the Shareholder sells or transfers their Shares to the Sale Facility Operator;
- (b) the Sale Facility Operator sells or transfers the Shares under offers made under the IPO Prospectus; and
- (c) the Sale Facility Operator provides consideration to Shareholders for the sale or transfer referred to in paragraph (a) which is referable to the consideration received by the Sale Facility Operator for the sale or transfer referred to in paragraph (b), subject to the payment by the Sale Facility Operator of any underwriting fees associated with the sale or transfer referred to in paragraph (b).

Schedule D

- (a) the Sale Facility Operator and the Interested Parties other than the Underwriter cease to have a relevant interest in Shares which the Sale Facility Operator acquired under the facility described in Schedule C by the earlier of:
 - (i) the date on which Shares are issued or sold (as the case may be) under an offer of Shares for issue or sale (as the case may be) in respect of which the IPO Prospectus is lodged with ASIC; and
 - (ii) 30 days from the date the Sale Facility Operator acquires the Shares under the facility;
- (b) the Sale Facility Operator does not sell a Share to a person if it knows or believes that person would contravene section 606 of the Act by acquiring the Share;

- (c) the Sale Facility Operator does not exercise any voting rights attaching to Shares which it acquires under the facility described in Schedule C, without ASIC's consent;
- (d) the Sale Facility Operator and the Interested Parties use their best endeavours to obtain as wide a placement of the Shares as practicable.

And under paragraph 673(1)(a) of the Act, ASIC exempts the Sale Facility Operator, the Interested Parties, any person that is an associate of an Interested Party by virtue of the operation of section 12(2)(a) of the Act (Associates) and any person who has a relevant interest in Shares which the Sale Facility Operator acquired under the facility described in Schedule C by virtue of the operation of section 608(3) of the Act (Deemed Holders) from section 671B of the Act in relation to the acquisition mentioned in Schedule C on the condition that if at 9.30am on the fifth business day after the date on which Shares are issued or transferred (as the case may be) pursuant to the IPO Prospectus, if any of the Sale Facility Operator, the Interested Parties, any Associate or any Deemed Holder have voting power of more than 5% in Carsales, that person must then comply with section 671B of the Act.

Interpretation

In this instrument:

IPO means an initial public offering of Carsales' Shares

IPO Prospectus means a disclosure document lodged with ASIC by Carsales on or about 14 August 2009

Shareholder means a holder of Shares

Shares means fully paid ordinary shares in Carsales

Dated this 12 August 2009

Signed by Francis Fung

Frank Fry

as a delegate of the Australian Shares and Investments Commission





09/0682

ASIC

Australian Securities & Investments Commission

Australian Securities and Investments Commission Corporations Act 2001 – Paragraph 601QA(1)(a) – Exemption

Under paragraph 601QA(1)(a) of the *Corporations Act 2001* (the *Act*), the Australian Securities and Investments Commission exempts the person referred to in Schedule A from paragraph 601FC(1)(d) of the Act to the extent that it requires the responsible entity of a registered scheme to treat members in the same class equally in the case specified in Schedule B.

Schedule A

ConnectEast Management Limited ACN 071 292 647 (*CEML*) in its capacity as the responsible entity of ConnectEast Investment Trust ARSN 110 713 481 (*CEIT*) and ConnectEast Holding Trust ARSN 110 713 614 (*CEHT*)

Schedule B

CEML appoints a nominee to sell ConnectEast Stapled Securities and distribute the proceeds of sale of the ConnectEast Stapled Securities to Foreign Holders on a basis that differs from that applying to other members of the same class.

Interpretation

In this instrument

ConnectEast Stapled Security means an interest in CEIT and an interest in CEHT which, under the terms on which each is to be traded, must only be transferred together.

Foreign Holder means a person or entity who holds ConnectEast Stapled Securities who does not reside in this jurisdiction.

Offer means the offer of ConnectEast Stapled Securities announced to ASX Limited ACN 008 624 691 on or about 24 August 2009.

Dated this #1/h August 2009

Signed by Michelle Reid

as a delegate of the Australian Securities and Investments Commission





ASIC

Australian Securities & Investments Commission

Australian Securities & Investments Commission Corporations Act 2001 Section 915B

Notice of Cancellation of an Australian Financial Services Licence

TO: AMT Mortgages Ltd

ACN 090 550 164 ("the Licensee")

Level 21

1 – 7 Castlereagh Street SYDNEY NSW 2000

Pursuant to section 915B of the **Corporations Act 2001**, the Australian Securities and Investments Commission hereby cancels Licence Number 241468 held by the Licensee with effect from the date on which this notice is given to the Licensee.

Dated this 24 August 2009

Signed

Allan Melville, a delegate of the Australian Securities and Investments Commission

Australian Securities and Investments Commission Corporations Act 2001 — Paragraphs 601QA(l)(a), 741(l)(a), 911A(2)(1), 992B(l)(a), 1020F(l)(a) and 1020F(l)(b) —Exemption

- 1. Under paragraphs 741(1)(a) and 1020F(1)(a) of the Act ASIC exempts:
 - (a) the issuer;
 - (b) a related body corporate of the issuer; and
 - (c) any person who, by way of contract between the person and the issuer, in connection with an eligible offer, acts for or on behalf of the issuer

from Parts 6D.2, 6D.3 (except section 736) and 7.9 where that person:

- (d) makes an eligible offer;
- (e) offers to arrange for the issue of financial products under an eligible offer;
- (f) issues a financial product under an eligible offer,

on the conditions set out in the Schedule and for so long as the conditions are met.

- 2. Under paragraph 1020F(1)(b), ASIC exempts a financial product that is the subject of an eligible offer from Part 7.9 where a person (other than a person covered by paragraph 1 of this instrument) makes a recommendation to acquire financial products under an eligible offer, except where the person is aware, or ought reasonably to be aware, that any of the conditions set out in the Schedule have not been met.
- 3. Under paragraph 911A(2)(1), ASIC exempts a person who is exempt from Part 6D.2 or Part 7.9 because of paragraph 1 of this instrument from the requirement to hold an Australian financial services licence for the provision of a financial service consisting of general advice reasonably given in connection with an offer referred to in that paragraph (including any general advice given in the offer document) where the offer document for the offer includes a statement to the effect that any advice given by the person in connection with the offer is general advice only, and that employees should consider obtaining their own financial product advice from an independent person who is licensed by ASIC to give such advice.
- 4. Under paragraph 911A(2)(1), ASIC exempts:
 - (a) the issuer who is exempt from Part 6D.2 or Part 7.9 because of paragraph 1 of this instrument; and

Page 1 of 8

(b) a related body corporate of the issuer,

from the requirement to hold an Australian financial services licence for the provision of the following financial services:

- (c) the provision of a custodial or depository service in connection with an eligible offer covered by paragraph 1 of this instrument where the provider of the service performs their duties in good faith and has sufficient resources to perform those duties; and
- (d) dealing in a financial product in the course of providing a custodial or depository service covered by paragraph 4(c) of this instrument; and
- (e) dealing in a financial product in connection with an offer covered by the exemption where any acquisition by purchase or disposal of the product (by the issuer or a related body corporate of the issuer) occurs either:
 - (i) through a person who holds an Australian financial services licence authorising the holder to deal in those financial products; or
 - (ii) outside this jurisdiction and through a person who is licensed or otherwise authorised to deal in those financial products in the relevant place.
- 5. Under paragraphs 741(1)(a) and 992B(1)(a), ASIC exempts a person who is exempt from Part 6D.2 or Part 7.9 because of paragraph 1 of this instrument from sections 736, 992A and 992AA in relation to offers made in the course of, or because of, unsolicited meetings or telephone calls reasonably held or made in connection with the offer.
- 6. Under paragraph 601QA(1)(a), ASIC exempts a person who operates a managed investment scheme relating to an eligible offer, where the person is:
 - (a) the issuer;
 - (b) a related body corporate of the issuer; or
 - (c) any person who, by way of contract between the person and the issuer, in connection with an eligible offer, acts for or on behalf of the issuer,

from subsection 601ED(5) in relation to the operation of that managed investment scheme.

Schedule

The following conditions apply:

- 1. the eligible offer must be substantially on the terms set out in the letter from Freehills to ASIC dated 23 July 2009, titled "AXA Application for relief pursuant to regulatory guides 49, 178, 167 and 169"; and
- 2. the person making the offer must:
 - (a) include that offer in an offer document; and
 - (b) take reasonable steps to ensure that any eligible employee to whom the offer is made is given a copy of the offer document; and
 - (c) provide to ASIC a copy of the offer document (which need not contain details of the offer particular to the employee such as the identity or entitlement of the employee) and of each accompanying document not later than 7 days after the first provision of that material to an employee; and
- 3. the issuer must take reasonable steps to ensure that AXA Australia complies with any undertaking required to be made in the offer document by reason of this instrument;
- 4. the issuer must take reasonable steps to ensure that the number of shares the subject of the offer when aggregated with:
 - (a) the number of shares in the same class which would be issued were each outstanding offer with respect to shares and units of shares, under an employee share scheme to be accepted or exercised; and
 - (b) the number of shares in the same class issued during the previous 5 years pursuant to the Group Savings Plan or any other employee share scheme extended only to eligible employees of the issuer;
 - but disregarding any offer made, or option acquired or share issued by way of or as a result of:
 - (c) an offer to a person situated at the time of receipt of the offer outside this jurisdiction; or
 - (d) an offer that was an excluded offer or invitation within the meaning of the Corporations Law as in force before the commencement of Schedule 1 to the Corporate Law Economic Reform Program Act 1999; or
 - (e) an offer that did not need disclosure to investors because of section 708; or

- (f) an offer that did not require the giving of a Product Disclosure Statement because of section 1012D; or
- (g) an offer made under a disclosure document or Product Disclosure Statement,

must not exceed 5% of the total number of issued shares in that class of the issuer as at the time of the offer; and

- 5. the Rules must contain provisions to the effect that the books of account maintained in respect of the activities of the FCPE must be audited annually; and
- 6. the issuer must take reasonable steps to ensure that the Manager and/or the Custodian may only levy any fees or charges for operating and administering the FCPE which are payable by the employees to a maximum amount provided for in the Rules and such fees must be fully disclosed in the offer document; and
- 7. the issuer, through AXA Australia must make the statements of assets, balance sheets and statements of income (together with the related notes) of the FCPE and the auditors' reports of those statements delivered to them under the Rules available for inspection by eligible employees domiciled in this jurisdiction at a registered office or principal place of business in Australia during normal business hours or such other time as is agreed with an eligible employee; and
- 8. the issuer must take reasonable steps to ensure that upon AXA Australia receiving notices relating to the buy-back/redemption of units as provided for in the Rules or otherwise under the eligible offer, it must forward these to the Manager without delay; and
- 9. the issuer must take reasonable steps to ensure that AXA Australia must, on behalf of the issuer and the Manager, accept notices, correspondence and service of process at a registered office or principal place of business in Australia; and
- 10. upon AXA Australia being advised that the buy-back arrangements/redemption facilities of units in the FCPE are suspended or terminated or that quotation of the shares of the issuer on any approved foreign market is suspended, the issuer through AXA Australia must notify ASIC within 7 days; and
- 11. the issuer, through AXA Australia, must make available for public inspection at AXA Australia' registered office or principal place of business in Australia, and provide to eligible employees domiciled in this jurisdiction, copies of the Rules and the offer document and meet all reasonable requests for information; and
- 12. the issuer, through AXA Australia, must maintain in Australia and make available to ASIC, upon request, records relating to the issue or sale of and the buy-

- back/redemption of units in the FCPE to or from eligible employees domiciled in this jurisdiction; and
- 13. the FCPE must at all times be approved or authorised or registered by the French Autorité des Marchés Financiers (the *Relevant Agency*) and the Group Saving Plan must at all times be authorised under the law of France; and
- 14. there must at all times be a custodian of the FCPE assets and the Rules must be complied with in appointing or changing the Custodian; and
- 15. within 14 days of the date of this instrument, ASIC must be provided with:
 - (a) certified copies of the Rules and any other related documents;
 - (b) a certified copy of any written approval or authorisation issued by the Relevant Agency in relation to the eligible offer; and
 - (c) if any document is not in English, a certified translation of that document into English; and
- 16. the issuer must take reasonable steps to ensure that each related body corporate of the issuer must keep at a registered office or principal place of business in this jurisdiction, a register of its employees who participate in the eligible offer and enter in the register:
 - (a) the names and addresses of each employee;
 - (b) the extent of the holding of each employee;
 - (c) the date at which the name of each employee was entered in the register; and
 - (d) the date at which any employee's interest ceased; and
- 17. except as may be required by French law, the Rules must not be modified or varied in any material respect that would adversely affect the rights and interests of eligible employees domiciled in this jurisdiction who participate in the eligible offer unless ASIC notifies AXA Australia in writing that it does not object to the modification or variation; and
- 18. the issuer must take reasonable steps to ensure that the Manager and the Custodian must comply with the provisions of the Rules; and
- 19. the eligible offer must at all times comply with the law of France.

Interpretation

In this instrument:

- except where otherwise stated, references to provisions are to provisions of the Act.
- 2. an employee share scheme shall not be regarded as extended to a person other than an eligible employee only because such an employee may renounce an offer of financial products made to them under the scheme in favour of their nominee.
- 3. *approved foreign market* means Euronext Paris.
- 4. Australian dollar equivalent in relation to a price, means a price calculated by reference to the relevant exchange rate published by an Australian bank no earlier than the business day before the day to which the price relates.
- 5. AXA Australia means AXA Asia Pacific Holdings Ltd (ACN 069 123 011).
- 6. *current market price* means in relation to a share, the price published by the Euronext Paris as the final price for the previous day on which the share was traded on that financial market.
- 7. **Custodian** means the custodian from time to time of the FCPE (presently BNP-Paribas Securities Services, a company registered in France), where the Custodian, by way of contract with the issuer, in connection with an eligible offer acts for or on behalf of the issuer.
- 8. *eligible employee* means, in relation to an issuer, a person who is at the time of an offer under an employee share scheme, a full or part-time employee or director of the issuer or of a related body corporate of the issuer.
- 8. *eligible offer* means an offer to issue or transfer fully-paid shares in the issuer where:
 - (i) the shares are in the same class as shares which have been quoted on an approved foreign market throughout the 12 month period immediately before the offer without suspension for more than a total of 2 trading days during that period; and
 - (ii) the shares are to be held by the Custodian of the FCPE; and
 - (iii) units in the FCPE are issued in accordance with the Rules to eligible employees who participate in the eligible offer;

Page 6 of 8

made under the employee share scheme, as described as the Group Savings Plan, on terms not significantly different to those described in a letter to ASIC dated 23 July 2009, titled "AXA – Application for relief pursuant to regulatory guides 49, 178, 167 and 169", from Freehills on behalf of the issuer, extended only to eligible employees of the issuer.

- 9. *FCPE* means the Fonds Commun de Placement D'Entreprise governed by the Rules;
- 10. *financial product advice* has the meaning given by section 766B;
- 11. *general advice* has the meaning given by section 766B;
- 12. *Group Savings Plan* means the saving plan (International Group Shareholding Plan) for employees of non-French companies of the issuer and associated bodies corporate of the issuer dated 19 October 2001 and its addenda;
- 13. issuer means AXA, a company registered in France;
- 14. **Manager** means the management company from time to time of the FCPE (presently AXA Investment Managers Paris, a company registered in France), where the management company, by way of contract with the issuer in connection with an eligible offer, acts for or on behalf of the issuer;
- 15. offer has a meaning affected by sections 700, 702 and 1010C of the Act;
- 16. *offer document* means a document setting out an offer under an employee share scheme that:
 - (a) includes or is accompanied by a copy or summary of the Rules under which the offer is made; and
 - (b) if a summary (rather than a copy) of the Rules is given includes an undertaking that during the period (the offer period) during which an eligible employee domiciled in this jurisdiction may acquire the financial products offered, the issuer through AXA Australia will, within a reasonable period of the employee so requesting, provide the employee without charge with a copy of the Rules; and
 - (c) specifies in respect of the shares:
 - (i) the acquisition price in Australian dollars;
 - (ii) where the acquisition price is specified in a foreign currency, the Australian dollar equivalent of that price at the date of the offer; or

Page 7 of 8

- (iii) where the acquisition price is to be worked out in the future under a formula, the Australian dollar or Australian dollar equivalent of that price were that formula applied at the date of the offer; and
- (d) includes an undertaking, and an explanation of the way in which, the issuer through AXA Australia will, during the offer period, within a reasonable period of the employee requesting, make available to the employee:
 - (i) the current market price (or, where that price is denominated in a foreign currency, the Australian dollar equivalent of that price) of shares in the same class as those offered; and
 - (ii) where subparagraph (c)(ii) or (iii) applies, the information referred to in that paragraph as updated to that date: and
- (e) discloses the conditions, obligations and risks associated with any loan or financial assistance offered by the issuer or a related body corporate of the issuer for the purpose of acquiring financial products under the Group Savings Plan; and
- (f) states prominently that the eligible offer is an offer for participation in a foreign scheme that is subject to the regulation of the Relevant Agency and to the law of France and describes the legal and practical effect (if any) this may have on the rights and ability of an eligible employee domiciled in this jurisdiction to make any claim or enforce any right arising out of or in connection with the eligible offer.
- 17. **Rules** means the rules of the Group Savings Plan and the rules of the FCPE SHAREPLAN AXA DIRECT GLOBAL (dated 5 April 2005) as amended from time to time;
- 18. *unit* in relation to a share means a legal or equitable right or interest in the share.

Commencement

This instrument takes effect on gazettal.

Dated this 24th day of August 2009

Signed by Kim Huynh

as a delegate of the Australian Securities and Investments Commission

Page 8 of 8

Australian Securities and Investments Commission Corporations Act 2001 – Paragraph 741(1)(a) – Exemption

Enabling provisions

1. The Australian Securities and Investments Commission (ASIC) makes this instrument under paragraph 741(1)(a) of the Corporations Act 2001 (the Act).

Title

2. This instrument is ASIC Instrument 09-00686.

Exemption

3. Spotless Group Limited ACN 004 376 514 (*issuer*) does not have to comply with Part 6D.2 or 6D.3 of the Act (other than sections 736 and 738) for an offer of shares for issue, made on or about 2 September 2009, under a purchase plan.

Where relief applies

- 4. The exemption in paragraph 3 applies to a written offer for the issue of shares where the following requirements are met at the time that the offer is made:
 - (a) the shares are in a class (the class) which:
 - (i) is quoted on the financial market operated by ASX; and
 - (ii) is not suspended from trading and was not suspended from trading on that market for more than a total of 5 days during the shorter of the period during which the class was quoted, and the period of 12 months before the day on which the offer is made;
 - (b) a determination under subsection 708AA(3) or 708A(2) of the Act is not in force in relation to the issuer;
 - (c) no exemption under section 111AS or 111AT of the Act covered the issuer, or any person as director or auditor of the issuer, at any time in the shorter of the period during which the class was quoted, and the period of 12 months before the day on which the offer is made;
 - (d) no order under section 340 or 341 of the Act (other than an excluded order) covered the issuer, or any person as director or auditor of the issuer, at any time in the shorter of the period during which the class was quoted, and the period of 12 months before the day on which the offer is made;
 - (e) the written offer document contains the following information:

09-00686

- (i) the method used to calculate the issue price and the time when this price will be determined; and
- (ii) a statement describing the relationship between the issue price and the market price; and
- (iii) disclosure of the risk that the market price may change between the date of the offer and the date when the shares are issued to an applicant under the purchase plan, and the effect this would have on the price or value of the shares which the applicant would receive; and
- (f) the issuer has either:
 - (i) not more than 30 days before the offer, given a notice to ASX that complies with subsection 708A(6) of the Act in relation to an issue of shares in the class made otherwise than under a purchase plan; or
 - (ii) within the 24 hour period before the offer, given a notice to ASX that:
 - (A) states that the issuer will make offers to issue shares under a purchase plan without disclosure to investors under Part 6D.2 of the Act; and
 - (B) states that the notice is being given in accordance with this instrument; and
 - (C) states that, as at the date of the notice, the issuer has complied with the provisions of Chapter 2M of the Act as they apply to the issuer and section 674 of the Act; and
 - (D) sets out any information that is excluded information as at the date of the notice (in accordance with the requirements of subsections 708A(7) and (8) of the Act as if the notice were a notice under paragraph 708A(5)(e) of the Act).

Conditions

- 5. Subject to paragraph 6, the issuer must not issue shares to a registered holder under the purchase plan unless the holder has, on application for the shares, provided the issuer with a certification to the effect that the total of the application price for the following does not exceed \$15,000:
 - (a) the shares the subject of the application; and
 - (b) any other shares in the class issued to the holder under the purchase plan or any similar arrangement in the 12 months before the application; and
 - (c) any other shares in the class which the holder has instructed a custodian to acquire on their behalf under the purchase plan; and
 - (d) any other shares in the class issued to a custodian in the 12 months before the application as a result of an instruction given by the holder to the custodian to

09-00686

apply for shares on their behalf under an arrangement similar to the purchase plan.

- 6. If the purchase plan involves custodian offers, the issuer must not issue shares to a custodian with a total application price exceeding \$15,000 in any 12 month period unless on application for the shares, the custodian certifies the following in writing to the issuer:
 - (a) that the custodian holds shares in the class on behalf of one or more other persons (each a *participating beneficiary*) on the date referred to in paragraph (a) of the definition of *purchase plan* who have subsequently instructed the custodian to apply for shares on their behalf under the purchase plan;
 - (b) the number of participating beneficiaries;
 - (c) the name and address of each participating beneficiary;
 - (d) in respect of each participating beneficiary, the number of shares in the class that the custodian holds on their behalf;
 - (e) in respect of each participating beneficiary, the number or the dollar amount of shares they instructed the custodian to apply for on their behalf;
 - (f) there are no participating beneficiaries in respect of which the total of the application price for the following exceeds \$15,000:
 - (i) the shares applied for by the custodian on their behalf under the purchase plan; and
 - (ii) any other shares in the class issued to the custodian in the 12 months before the application as a result of an instruction given by them to the custodian to apply for shares on their behalf under an arrangement similar to the purchase plan.
- 7. The issuer must not issue shares under the purchase plan unless the issuer is reasonably satisfied that the total of the application price for the following will not exceed \$15,000 in relation to any person as a result of issuing the shares:
 - (a) the shares issued to the person under the purchase plan; and
 - (b) any other shares in the class issued to the person under an arrangement similar to the purchase plan in the 12 months before the date of issue under the purchase plan; and
 - (c) any other shares in the class issued to a custodian as a result of an instruction given by the person to the custodian to apply for shares on their behalf under the purchase plan; and
 - (d) any other shares in the class issued to a custodian in the 12 months before the date of issue under the purchase plan as a result of an instruction given by the person to the custodian to apply for shares on their behalf under an arrangement similar to the purchase plan,

except to the extent that the person is issued with shares as a custodian under a custodian offer.

- 8. If:
 - (a) a notice given under subsubparagraph 4(f)(ii) is defective; and

09-00686

(b) the issuer becomes aware of the defect in the notice within 12 months after the shares are issued under the offer.

the issuer must, within a reasonable time after becoming aware of the defect, give ASX a notice that sets out the information necessary to correct the defect.

Interpretation

- 9. For the purposes of this instrument:
 - (a) ASX means ASX Limited ACN 008 624 691.

custodial or depositary service has the meaning given by section 766E of the

custodian means a registered holder:

- (a) that holds an Australian financial services licence that:
 - (i) covers the provision of a custodial or depositary service; or
 - (ii) includes a condition requiring the holder to comply with the requirements of ASIC Class Order [CO 02/294]; or
- (b) that is exempt under:
 - (i) paragraph 7.6.01(1)(k) of the Corporations Regulations 2001; or
 - (ii) ASIC Class Order [CO 05/1270] to the extent that it relates to ASIC Class Order [CO 03/184],

from the requirement to hold an Australian financial services licence for the provision of a custodial or depositary service.

custodian offer means an offer to a registered holder to the extent that it is of the kind referred to in paragraph (b) of the definition of purchase plan.

excluded order means ASIC Class Orders [CO 98/100], [CO 98/101], [CO 98/104], [CO 98/1418], [CO 98/2395], [CO 99/90], [CO 00/2449], [CO 05/642], [CO 05/644] and [CO 06/441].

IDPS has the meaning given by ASIC Class Order [CO 02/294].

IDPS contract has the meaning given by ASIC Class Order [CO 02/294]. *operator* has the meaning given by ASIC Class Order [CO 02/294].

purchase plan means an arrangement under which:

(a) an offer is made to each registered holder of shares in the class on a date determined by the issuer, and whose address (as recorded in the register of members) is in a place in which, in the reasonable opinion of the issuer, it

09-00686

is lawful and practical for the issuer to offer and issue shares to that person;

- (b) an offer may enable a registered holder who is a custodian to acquire shares on behalf of a person (the *beneficiary*) on whose behalf the custodian is holding shares in the class;
- (c) each offer is made on:
 - (i) the same terms and conditions:
 - (A) to the extent it is an offer to a registered holder to acquire shares on their own behalf; and
 - (B) to the extent (if any) it is an offer to a registered holder to acquire shares as a custodian on behalf of a beneficiary; and
 - (ii) a non-renounceable basis;
- (d) if offers of the kind referred to in subsubparagraph (c)(i)(B) are made the terms and conditions on which a registered holder may acquire shares on their own behalf or as a custodian on behalf of a beneficiary are as nearly as practicable the same;
- (e) the issue price is less than the market price during a specified period in the 30 days before either the date of the offer or the date of the issue; and
- (f) the total application price for the shares acquired by a person on their own behalf and by a custodian on behalf of the person in any 12 month period does not exceed \$15,000.

registered holder means a person recorded in the register of members of a body as a member of the body.

- (b) if 2 or more persons are recorded in the register of members as jointly holding shares in the body they are taken to be a single registered holder and a certification given by any of them for the purposes of paragraph 5 is taken to be a certification given by all of them.
- (c) if a custodian holds shares jointly on behalf of 2 or more persons:
 - (i) the \$15,000 limit applies jointly in relation to those persons as if the custodian held the shares on behalf of a single person; and
 - (ii) the custodian is taken to have been instructed to apply for shares on behalf of those persons if:
 - (A) the custodian has received such an instruction in accordance with the terms on which the shares are held; or
 - (B) where the terms on which the shares are held do not cover the giving of instructions of this kind—the custodian has received such an instruction from any of those persons.
- (d) references to an issuer offering shares include the issuer inviting applications for the issue of the shares.

09-00686

- (e) a notice is *defective* if the notice:
 - (i) does not comply with sub-subsubparagraph 4(f)(ii)(D); or
 - (ii) is false in a material particular; or
 - (iii) has omitted from it a matter or thing the omission of which renders the notice misleading in a material respect.
- (f) an arrangement covered by ASIC Class Orders [CO 02/831] or [CO 02/832] is taken to be similar to a purchase plan.
- (g) an arrangement is not to be taken not to be similar to a purchase plan merely because:
 - (i) only one of them involves custodian offers; or
 - (ii) they involve different maximum levels of applications by registered holders.
- (h) if:
 - (i) the purchase plan involves custodian offers; and
 - (ii) shares in the class are held through an IDPS by a custodian; and
 - (iii) the operator of the IDPS holds the beneficial interests in the shares on behalf of a person (*IDPS client*) with whom the operator has entered into an IDPS contract,

then this instrument applies as if:

- (iv) the custodian holds the shares on behalf of the IDPS client; and
- (v) any instruction given by the IDPS client to the operator to acquire shares under the purchase plan on their behalf were an instruction given to the custodian; and
- (vi) any shares applied for by the custodian as a result of an instruction given by the IDPS client to the operator were applied for on behalf of the IDPS client.

Dated this 25th day of August 2009

Signed by Fiona Laidlaw

as a delegate of the Australian Securities and Investments Commission





ASIC

Australian Securities & Investments Commission

Australian Securities & Investments Commission Corporations Act 2001 Section 915B

Notice of Cancellation of an Australian Financial Services Licence

TO: BEC Equities Pty Ltd
ACN 006 753 091 ("the Licensee")
PO Box 3082
SOUTH MELBOURNE VIC 8865

Pursuant to section 915B of the **Corporations Act 2001**, the Australian Securities and Investments Commission hereby cancels Licence Number 247432 held by the Licensee with effect from the date on which this notice is given to the Licensee.

Dated this 25 August 2009

Signed

Allan Melville, a delegate of the Australian Securities and Investments Commission

NOTICE UNDER SECTION 920E OF THE CORPORATIONS ACT 2001

Notice is given under section 920E of the Corporations Act 2001 that the Australian Securities and Investments Commission has made a banning order in the terms set out below, which order took effect on 20 August 2009

AUSTRALIAN SECURITIES AND INVESTMENTS COMMISSION IN THE MATTER OF JONATHAN PETER WEST AND PART 7.6 OF THE CORPORATIONS ACT 2001

To: Jonathan Peter West 37 Michelmore Drive Meadows SA 5201

BANNING ORDER UNDER SECTION 920A OF THE CORPORATIONS ACT 2001

TAKE NOTICE that **UNDER SECTION 920A** of the Corporations Act 2001 the Australian Securities and Investments Commission **PROHIBITS JONATHAN PETER WEST** from providing any financial services for a period of 6 years.

Dated this 19th day of August 2009.

Valdemar Malinaric
Delegate of the

Australian Securities and Investments Commission.

Your attention is drawn to subsection 920C(2) of the Corporations Act 2001 which provides that a person must not engage in conduct that breaches a banning order that has been made against the person. Contravention of subsection 920C(2) is an offence.





ASIC

Australian Securities & Investments Commission

Australian Securities & Investments Commission Corporations Act 2001 Section 915B

Notice of Cancellation of an Australian Financial Services Licence

TO: MN Consultants Pty Ltd ACN 010 424 558 ("the Licensee") PO Box 1290 CARLTON VIC 3053

Pursuant to section 915B of the **Corporations Act 2001**, the Australian Securities and Investments Commission hereby cancels Licence Number 240291 held by the Licensee with effect from the date on which this notice is given to the Licensee.

Dated this 26 August 2009

Signed

Allan Melville, a delegate of the Australian Securities and Investments Commission





ASIC

Australian Securities & Investments Commission

Australian Securities & Investments Commission Corporations Act 2001 Section 915B

Notice of Cancellation of an Australian Financial Services Licence

TO: FX Future Securities Limited ACN 106 362 663 ("the Licensee") PO Box 12217 George Street Post Office BRISBANE QLD 4001

Pursuant to section 915B of the **Corporations Act 2001**, the Australian Securities and Investments Commission hereby cancels Licence Number 253103 held by the Licensee with effect from the date on which this notice is given to the Licensee.

Dated this 26 August 2009

Signed

Allan Melville, a delegate of the Australian Securities and Investments Commission





Australian Securities & Investments Commission Corporations Act 2001 Section 915B

Notice of Cancellation of an Australian Financial Services Licence

TO: Bowman Financial Planning Pty Ltd ACN 074 160 017 ("the Licensee") 5 – 7 King William Road UNLEY SA 5061

Pursuant to section 915B of the **Corporations Act 2001**, the Australian Securities and Investments Commission hereby cancels Licence Number 254964 held by the Licensee with effect from the date on which this notice is given to the Licensee.

Dated this 26 August 2009

Signed

Allan Melville, a delegate of the Australian Securities and Investments Commission





ASIC

Australian Securities & Investments Commission

Australian Securities & Investments Commission **Corporations Act 2001 Section 915B**

Notice of Cancellation of an Australian Financial Services Licence

TO: APUA Pty Ltd

ACN 090 661 528 ("the Licensee")

Suite 101

16 Hunter Street

HORNSBY NSW 2077

Pursuant to section 915B of the Corporations Act 2001, the Australian Securities and Investments Commission hereby cancels Licence Number 239055 held by the Licensee with effect from the date on which this notice is given to the Licensee.

Dated this 26 August 2009

Signed

Allan Melville, a delegate of the Australian Securities and

Investments Commission

Australian Securities and Investments Commission Corporations Act 2001 - Subsection 655A(1) - Declaration

Under subsection 655A(1) of the *Corporations Act 2001* (the *Act*) the Australian Securities and Investments Commission (*ASIC*) declares that Chapter 6 of the Act applies to the person specified in Schedule A, in the case specified in Schedule B, as if section 618 were modified or varied as follows:

- (a) in subsection (2), omit "If", substitute "Subject to subsections (2A) and (2B), if"; and
- (b) after subsection (2), insert:
 - "(2A) Subsection (2) does not apply in relation to a holding that:
 - (a) has come into existence; or
 - (b) has increased in size;

because of a transaction entered into after the bid is publicly proposed.

- (2B) If under paragraph 653B(1)(b) a person (the *holder*) may accept as if a separate offer had been made to the person for a parcel of bid class securities within the person's holding held on account of another person or held in the person's own right:
 - (a) subsection (2) does not apply in relation to the parcel unless the holder has given a notice complying with subsection (2C) to the bidder in relation to the parcel before, or at the same time as, an acceptance of the offer extended under subsection (2); and
 - (b) subsection (2A) applies in relation to the parcel as if the reference to "a holding" were a reference to the parcel.
- A notice complies with this subsection in relation to a parcel of securities if the notice is signed by the holder of the securities and states:
 - (a) either:
 - (i) that the holder holds the parcel in their own right; or
 - (ii) the name and address of the other person (the *beneficiary*) for, or on whose account, the parcel is held; and
 - (b) if the securities are held on account of the beneficiary:
 - (i) the date the beneficiary acquired an equitable interest in the parcel or, if that date is not known, the

- date the beneficiary is reasonably believed to have acquired an equitable interest in the parcel; and
- (ii) where the date the beneficiary acquired an equitable interest in the parcel is the same date as the date the off-market bid is publicly proposed whether the equitable interest was acquired before the bid was publicly proposed; and
- (c) if the holder holds the parcel in their own right:
 - (i) the date of the transaction by which the holder acquired a legal interest in the parcel; and
 - (ii) where the date of the transaction by which the holder acquired a legal interest in the parcel is the same date as the date the off-market bid is publicly proposed – whether the transaction occurred before the bid was publicly proposed."

Schedule A

CREC Resources (Aust) Pty Ltd ACN 134 600 454 (CREC).

Schedule B

Offers made under the off-market bid by CREC for 80% of the ordinary shares not held by CREC in RMA Energy Limited ACN 123 776 652, which was publicly proposed by CREC in a notice provided to ASX Limited ACN 008 624 691 on 10 August 2009 (*Bid*), where the effect of this instrument is disclosed:

- (a) in a prominent manner in the bidder's statement for the Bid; and
- (b) on any form for the acceptance of offers under the Bid.

Dated this 26th day of August 2009

Signed by Terence Kouts

as a delegate of the Australian Securities and Investments Commission

Australian Securities and Investments Commission Corporations Act 2001 – Paragraphs 926A(2)(b), 992B(1)(b) and 1020F(1)(b) – Variation

Under paragraphs 926A(2)(b), 992B(1)(b) and 1020F(1)(b) of the *Corporations Act* 2001 the Australian Securities and Investments Commission (ASIC) varies ASIC Instrument [07/0672] dated 21 August 2007 by omitting all the text in Schedule A and substituting:

- "A facility (*Long Life Smartcard (LLS*)) through which, or through the acquisition of which, a person makes non-cash payments that is:
- (a) issued by the Transport Ticketing Authority of Victoria (TTA); and
- (b) substantially as described in the letters signed by:
 - (i) Fergus Bailey to ASIC dated 19 April 2007 (Letter 1); and
 - (ii) Gary Thwaites to ASIC dated 12 May 2009 (Letter 2); and
- (c) referred to in Letter 1 and Letter 2 as the LLS."

Dated this 27th day of August 2009

Signed by Amney Elkontar

Alyn.

as a delegate of the Australian Securities and Investments Commission

ASIC 70/09, Tuesday, 1 September 2009

Company change of type Page 43 of 71

CORPORATIONS ACT 2001 Subsection 601AB(3)

Notice is hereby given that the companies mentioned below will be deregistered when 2 months have passed since the publication of this notice.

Dated this twenty-eighth day of August 2009

Rosanne Bell

Name of Company	ACN
A.B.M. PLASTICS (AUST.) PTY. LTD.	005 028 099
A.C.N. 002 705 651 PTY LIMITED	002 705 651
A.D.S. GROUP AUSTRALIA PTY LTD	121 872 375
ACCESS FACTOR PTY LTD	100 638 953
ACN 109 530 707 PTY LTD	109 530 707
AEROSTAT PTY. LIMITED	068 396 154
AJ ENTERPRISES AUSTRALIA PTY. LTD.	087 753 679
ALL PROTECTION TINTING CORPORATION PTY LTD	100 494 586
AMARQUEED PTY LTD	083 190 872
ANALYTIX BUSINESS SOLUTIONS PTY LTD	110 321 018
ANIRIP PTY LTD	073 121 454
ARMADA MANAGEMENT GROUP PTY LIMITED	123 306 490
ASP TIMBER PTY LTD	103 843 107
AUSIE GLASS PTY. LTD.	127 588 103
AUSQUAL TRAINING SERVICES PTY LTD	106 631 958
AUSTRALIAN CONSOLIDATED MINES PTY LTD	058 281 860
A1 TIMBER & MILLING SERVICE PTY LTD	003 582 269
BECABELLA PTY. LTD.	118 904 671
BLAST RECORDS AUSTRALIA PTY LTD	111 358 573
BLUE JEANS RESTAURANT PTY LTD	115 706 011
BMERA PTY LTD	102 548 256
CABIN GROUP PTY. LIMITED	088 927 422
CALTRUMP PTY LTD	119 213 035
CEDAR KITCHEN PTY. LIMITED	066 535 966
CENTRAL GARMENTS PTY. LTD.	079 490 010
CERBIN PTY. LTD. COASTAL VISION PTY LTD	056 258 121
COMPASS CONSTRUCTIONS AUSTRALIA PTY LTD	112 574 491
COMPLETE FURNITURE PTY LTD	119 533 792 115 651 860
CREATIVE EVENT SPECIALISTS PTY LTD	103 545 115
CR INTERNATIONAL PTY LTD	082 718 910
ON INTERNATIONAL FIT LID	002 / 10 910

Page 44 of 71

Name of Company	ACN
CUECLASS PTY. LTD.	008 211 809
DISCO (SA) PTY LTD	092 808 761
ECO-CONSTRUCTIONS PTY LTD	083 904 643
EMOTIONAL OUTLET PTY LTD	105 694 291
ENRG FRANCHISING PTY LTD	107 626 068
ESEN SALES PTY. LIMITED	089 006 262
ETERNITY PROPERTY PTY LTD	105 927 946
ET 01 PTY LTD	107 421 198
EXCELERATE TRAINING PTY LTD	117 660 607
EXPO MANIA PTY LTD	120 964 696
FACECLIP PTY LTD	105 939 106
FFF GUMS PTY LTD	116 885 431
FLOWERGEM PTY LTD	097 493 591
FRANCHISE CONSULTANCY PTY LTD	010 544 233
FRIENDLY SOFA DESIGN PTY LTD	100 046 204
GAUCI DESIGNS PTY. LTD.	094 415 924
GEORGE ISTANBOULI & CO PTY LIMITED	093 042 098
GIPPSLAND PARTY HIRE & WHOLESALERS PTY. LTD.	006 399 239
GREAT NOSH PTY LTD	108 685 981
HANDY-CRETE PTY. LIMITED	074 576 024
HD&B RETAIL (NO 1) PTY LTD	101 922 187
HOME LOANS QUICK PTY LTD	011 058 325
HOMESAFE INTERNATIONAL PTY LTD	106 565 235
INDIGO INTERACTIVE (AUST.) PTY LTD	120 478 588
INOVATECH (DEVELOPMENTS) PTY LIMITED	087 683 332
INSTITUTIONAL MORTGAGES PTY. LTD.	076 180 526
INTERNATIONAL WEALTH CREATORS (ONE STOP LOAN CENTRE) PTY. LTD.	090 058 389
INVERITAS GLOBAL HOLDINGS AUSTRALIA PTY LTD	110 860 127
J & L AUSTAR TRADING PTY LTD	111 643 380
J & W FLOORING PTY. LIMITED	121 370 723
JADE BEAD PTY LTD	121 727 099
JAE MEE SERVICES PTY. LTD.	125 294 224
L.C.J DESIGN & CONSTRUCTION PTY LTD	108 228 904
LAMONT INVESTMENTS PTY LTD	108 789 626
LEF INTERACTIVE PTY LIMITED	099 675 242
LIFESTYLE INVESTMENT CORPORATION PTY LIMITED	095 449 344
LUPARA MOTORHOMES PTY LTD	074 205 119
LUSTRESHELL PTY LTD	119 110 691
M.B.D. GROUP PTY. LTD.	107 272 104
MINNS HOLDINGS PTY LTD	109 090 879
NANCY EVANS NATURAL CARE PTY LTD	104 894 322
NATIONAL AVELDING BTYLED	104 282 500
NATIONAL WELDING PTY LTD	115 198 171
NEW SYDNEY FORMWORK PTY LIMITED	129 791 635
NOVANET CORPORATION PTY. LTD.	072 187 234

Commonv	ealth of	Australi	a Gazette

npany change of type Page 45 of 71

Name of Company	ACN
ONE REALTY PTY LTD	010 173 430
PANTHER METAL ROOFING PTY LTD	121 740 994
PARTYSAN PTY LIMITED	116 783 763
PASMIN PTY LIMITED	108 176 263
P BLYTH AND K LEE PTY LTD	114 413 295
PETROGALE PTY LTD	105 430 288
PHEASANT CREEK INVESTMENTS PTY. LTD.	099 029 053
PHIL TURNER CONSTRUCTIONS PTY LTD	107 714 045
PLASTERBOARD AUSTRALIA PTY. LTD.	111 141 005
PMG DIGITAL COMMUNICATIONS PTY. LIMITED	124 813 261
PRO-FORM LAMINATIONS PTY LTD	072 950 817
PROJECT PROPERTY PTY LIMITED	098 162 826
QUICK ART PTY LTD	100 413 385
QURESHI & ASSOC. PTY. LTD.	060 353 433
RAPID RAIN INDUSTRIES PTY LTD	003 282 022
REAL ESTATE TRAINING ACADEMY AUSTRALIA PTY LTD	111 569 674
REEFTYE PTY. LTD.	010 956 644
R GORGEES BRICKLAYING PTY LTD	114 247 326
RIGBAR PTY. LIMITED	050 288 214
ROCKS CIVIL CONTRACTING PTY LIMITED	097 128 204
ROTHWELL SOLUTIONS PTY LTD	096 653 520
ROY GENOVA PTY. LIMITED	056 601 775
RUNAWAY BAY INVESTMENTS PTY LTD	098 342 931
SAVEBOUND PTY LTD	001 410 242
SCL HOLDINGS AUSTRALIA LIMITED	107 009 549
SEELIN FAMILY INDUSTRIES PTY LIMITED	091 008 347
SHAUN & MOON PTY. LTD.	068 785 268
SHREDCHIEF AUSTRALIA PTY. LTD.	090 930 528
SM 01 PTY LTD	007 255 478
SOUTHERLY CHANGE PTY LTD	125 804 793
SOUTH WEST RESIDENTIAL PTY LTD	119 179 476
SPACE TILE PTY LTD	120 295 061
STILLON NOMINEES PTY LTD	008 887 349
SURFBOND PTY LTD	062 650 319
SWIFTCO EMPLOYMENT PTY LTD TAMASEK PTY LTD	108 707 571
TANAMERA PTY LTD	063 142 192 111 112 559
TFC PTY LTD	110 101 650
THE C.L.G.C. GROUP PTY LTD	104 650 884
TUMTUM SERVICES PTY LTD	
VALIOSO PTY LTD	106 440 804 081 114 472
VALIOSO PTY LTD.	003 644 906
VENTMORE PTY LTD	107 421 189
VIDLEY NOMINEES PTY LTD	114 678 698
VINLAW PTY, LTD.	010 876 016
VISION PUBLISHING PTY. LIMITED	055 452 492
VIOLOTAT ODEIOTIINO ETT. EIIVITED	000 402 43Z

ASIC GAZETTE	Commonwealth of Australia Gazette
ASIC 70/09, Tuesday, 1 September 2009	
Company change of type	Page 46 of 71

Name of Company	ACN
WADE BUILDING CONSTRUCTIONS PTY LTD	105 962 614
WESTSTONE NOMINEES PTY LTD	054 172 860
WILARCH ABEL PTY LIMITED	105 760 647
WISHMORE PTY LTD	097 183 081
ZERO ENGINEERING PTY LTD	087 891 307
ZOGHBI TRADING CO. PTY. LTD.	089 638 380
3D BUILDING PTY LTD	107 527 579

Company change of type Page 47 of 71

CORPORATIONS ACT 2001 Subsection 601AB(3) & 601PB(3)

Notice is hereby given that the organisations mentioned below will be deregistered when two months have passed since the publication of this notice.

Dated this twenty-eighth day of August 2009

Name of Company	ACN
A.C.N. 100 852 579 PTY LTD	100 852 579
A.C.N. 100 905 164 PTY LTD	100 905 164
A.C.N. 109 503 193 PTY. LTD.	109 503 193
A.S.E.A. PTY. LTD.	120 164 043
ABBEY INTERNATIONAL 2 PTY. LTD.	078 869 575
ABCORP FINANCIAL SERVICES PTY LTD	114 749 601
ABTOC PTY LTD	082 882 871
ACB DEVELOPMENTS PTY LIMITED	069 742 829
ACEWISE INVESTMENTS PTY LTD	120 176 918
ACN 125945913 PTY LTD	125 945 913
ADELAIDE TREE COMPANY PTY. LTD.	082 906 036
ADRENALINE INTERNATIONAL MANAGEMENT PTY LTD	114 663 768
ADVANTAGE SEARCH PTY LTD	093 312 326
AFFORDABLE LOANS (AUST) PTY LTD	125 938 623
AJ PAINTERS & DECORATORS (MILDURA) PTY LTD	120 133 495
ALBERT YEHUDA NOMINEES PTY. LTD.	065 098 017
ALL COAST GLASS & MIRROR PTY LTD	114 700 882
ALL POOLS & SPAS PTY LTD	105 038 391
ALLSTATE DEVELOPMENTS PTY LTD	114 680 536
ALP COURIERS PTY LTD	125 953 782
ALPHA SECURITIES (INVESTMENT MANAGEMENT) PTY LTD	125 943 893
ALWAYS FLOWERS PTY LIMITED	120 127 844
AM CONTINENTAL LUNCHBAR & DELI PTY LTD	125 898 213
AMERIC (AUST) PTY LTD	078 851 699
AMSTOCKER PTY LTD	105 042 877
ANDERSON BOYD INVESTMENTS PTY LTD	109 487 587
ANDI & ING PTY. LTD.	105 078 537
ANGELLE INTERNATIONAL PTY LTD	125 961 515
ANONYMOUS ENTERPRISES PTY LTD	120 149 608
AQUARIAN INTERNATIONAL PTY LTD	082 950 874
AQVA PTY. LTD.	125 860 666
ARBENZ TRADING PTY LTD	001 369 400

Name of Company	ACN
ARGYLE QUALITY CARS PTY. LTD.	065 094 073
ARKO PTY. LTD.	082 962 543
ARROW BOOKKEEPING PTY LTD	105 093 605
ARTEMIS ENTERPRISES PTY LTD	114 721 621
ASBET PTY LTD	003 317 404
ASCENT PACIFIC PTY LTD	125 950 558
ASHLEY JONES-EVANS PHOTOGRAPHY PTY. LIMITED	007 424 713
ASM INTERNATIONAL PTY LTD	120 159 060
ATHCO GROUP ENTERPRISES PTY. LTD.	125 915 068
ATLANTIS CLEANING PTY LTD	105 089 932
AUBURNFURN PTY LIMITED	082 963 586
AUSANZ PACIFIC PTY LTD	088 047 143
AUSCAF HOLDINGS PTY LTD	093 250 027
AUSSOLUTION PTY LTD AUSTAIR TECHNOLOGIES (AUST) PTY LTD	125 919 664
AUSTRAL COVER PTY. LTD.	125 909 186 006 046 331
AUSTRAL GOVER FTT. LTD. AUSTRAL GROUP MANAGEMENT SERVICES LTD	120 151 877
AUSTRALIAN AGRICULTURAL CORPORATION PTY LIMITED	105 070 620
AUSTRALIAN CARBON CREDIT EXCHANGE PTY LTD	125 906 176
AUSTRALIAN EDUCATIONAL PUBLISHING PTY LTD	125 955 473
AUSTRALIAN EFFECTS AND ANIMATION FESTIVAL PTY LTD	093 264 049
AUSTRALIAN HEALTH INVESTMENTS PTY LIMITED	088 045 336
AUSTRALIAN IMMIGRATION AND BUSINESS SERVICES PTY LTD	078 844 416
AUSTRALIAN PROPERTY EQUITIES PTY LTD	109 516 654
AUSTRALIA WIDE TRADE TYRES PTY LTD	093 262 545
AUTONOTE PTY. LTD.	125 821 463
AVIAN PLANNING & DESIGN PTY. LIMITED	093 271 026
AWC MANNA PTY LTD	114 729 841
AWON DEVELOPMENTS PTY LIMITED	069 776 085
AWSG PTY LTD	097 089 882
AXGLEN PTY. LTD.	011 047 313
B.W. DONNELLEY NOMINEES PTY. LTD.	008 103 259
B & D INDUSTRIAL FLOORING SERVICES PTY LTD	002 169 039
B & M WISDOM PTY. LIMITED	093 258 916
BA ENTERTAINMENT PTY LTD	120 109 382
BARDUR PTY. LTD.	056 386 531
BAS HOLDINGS PTY LTD BB GROUP ENTERPRISES PTY LIMITED	060 496 997 109 510 616
BEANTIA PTY. LTD.	120 150 156
BECKER FAMILY ENTERPRISE PTY LTD	125 932 318
BECKS THE CAKE GIRL PTY LTD	125 932 316
BEITIAN PTY LTD	120 187 715
BEJALAK TRANSPORT PTY LTD	125 876 324
BELCON HOLDINGS PTY LTD	093 284 130
BELMONDO ENTERPRISES PTY. LTD.	097 138 979
BENALLI DESIGN PTY LTD	125 938 794

Page 49 of 71

Name of Company	ACN
BENIN PTY LTD	114 677 600
BENOWA PTY LTD	008 978 514
BEYOND 2000 CONSTRUCTIONS PTY LIMITED	078 878 181
BHURJ PTY LTD	093 307 503
BILLOWSUN PTY. LTD.	125 908 152
BLAIN CORPORATION PTY LTD	125 903 193
BLUE EYE FISHING PTY LTD	074 370 755
BLUEPRINT CREATIONS PTY LTD	105 093 534
BMS IMPEX PTY LTD	125 914 230
BNJBC PTY LTD	109 444 233
BOB WALKER PLUMBING & SON PTY LIMITED	003 312 392
BODY DYNAMICS EXERCISE AND SPORTS PHYSIOLOGY PTY LTD	120 124 245
BOLDGOLD INVESTMENTS PTY LTD	105 065 272
BOMBACI PTY LTD	003 316 676
BOMILET PTY LTD	002 782 925
BONNET BAY TILT TRAY SERVICE PTY LTD	120 107 502
BORRELLIBENSA PTY LTD	120 150 754
BOTANICA HOSPITALITY GROUP PTY. LTD.	120 128 243
BOX STALLION PTY. LTD.	087 968 974
BR BOOKKEEPING SOLUTIONS PTY LTD	125 955 866
BRICKBIZ (AUSTRALIA) PTY. LTD.	069 816 333
BRICK NOMINEES PTY LTD	008 923 117
BRIGHTONNE BUILDING PTY LTD	125 948 861
B STRUCTURES PTY LTD	125 902 338
BULLRUSH BEEF PTY LTD	097 125 141
BUSINESS INNOVATIONS AUSTRALIA PTY LTD	120 186 156
BXP MOBILE LOGISTICS LTD.	120 191 246
C & A COMPUTING PTY LTD	078 875 484
C&K BRADBURY ENTERPRISES PTY LTD	125 889 821
C & P ADAMS PTY LIMITED	114 665 422
CABLE IT PTY LTD	125 873 636
CABLES PLUS (QLD) PTY LTD	120 096 924
CAL PUMP DTYLED	009 035 134
CAL PUMP PTY LTD CANESAKE PTY LTD	087 986 972 114 714 466
CAREER CENTRAL PTY. LTD.	114 7 14 466
CARGO HANDLERS INTERNATIONAL PTY LTD	125 936 156
CATHEDRAL CAPITAL FINANCE PTY LIMITED	105 068 657
CBC GROUP AUSTRALIA PTY LTD	105 006 037
CDJ TRANSPORT SERVICES PTY LTD	093 241 948
CEEDEE BUILDERS PTY. LTD.	105 045 216
CEMROS HOLDINGS PTY. LTD.	078 855 188
CENTRAL PARK ELECTRONICS PTY LTD	078 866 609
CHAMPS CAFE PTY. LTD.	100 906 876
CHARMADE PTY LTD	120 149 939
CHATSWORTH NOMINEES PTY LTD	008 869 592
	300 000 002

Commonwealth of Australia Gazette	
Page 50 of 71	

Name of Company	ACN
CHEETHAM & ASSOCIATES PTY LTD	125 906 121
CHRISCHECK PTY LTD	088 031 574
CINQUINA INVESTMENTS PTY LTD	082 920 358
CIRQUE PTY. LIMITED	056 397 794
CITY FINANCE IPSWICH-LOGAN PTY LTD	109 511 917
CIVIC STREET MANAGEMENT COMPANY PTY LTD	120 133 020
CJB SECURITIES PTY LTD	109 434 595
CJM CONSTRUCTION PTY LTD	125 868 368
CLEAN-ENVIRO SERVICES PTY LTD	125 945 351
CLEAN BETTER ENTERPRISES PTY. LTD.	125 958 661
CLEMVIC SALES PTY. LTD.	005 672 560
COCKNEY KIWI INTERNATIONAL PTY LTD	125 958 394
COMDESIGN PTY. LTD.	078 905 405
CONCEPT 2 ZERO ZERO ONE PTY LIMITED	120 121 637
CONCRETE PUMP PARTS PTY LIMITED	082 935 582
CONWAY AVENEUE DEVELOPMENTS PTY LTD	125 932 603
COOLAIR EQUIPMENT SUPPLIES VIC PTY LTD	120 115 139
COOLOOLA ENGINE RECONDITIONING PTY LTD	109 483 276
COOP INVESTMENTS (VIC) PTY LTD	109 488 735
COPELAND CONSULTING PTY LTD	093 280 392
CORACCOUNTING PTY. LTD.	105 042 680
COWAN & VELLA PTY LTD	114 676 587
COWARAMUP INVESTMENTS PTY LTD	120 107 315
COX COATING PTY. LTD.	100 870 737
CQ COMPUTING PTY LIMITED	100 901 577
CROCS INVESTMENTS PTY LTD	109 459 252
CUTTING EDGE BUSINESS SOLUTIONS PTY LTD	125 931 213
CV ADMIN SERVICES PTY LTD	120 111 122
D. J. S. CONSULTANTS PTY. LTD.	082 950 749
D & O PLUMBING PTY LTD	125 951 251
D & W MCCOY PTY. LTD.	120 189 246
DAE JO YOUNG PTY LTD	125 869 730
DAILY NEEDS PTY LTD	125 917 106
DAISIES HOLDINGS PTY LTD	082 972 254
DALROCH PTY LTD	120 123 471
DAMIEN DANIELS PTY LIMITED	097 099 851
DANDENONG CENTRAL CHILDREN SERVICES (VIC) PTY LTD	114 685 586
DAVID TIPPETT PTY. LTD.	093 241 699
DAVINRO AMORE PTY LTD	120 152 829
DBA CONSULTING PTY LTD	125 937 859
DECEPTION BAY LODGE PTY LTD	105 098 860
DEKKAN EXPRESS 4U PTY LTD	105 074 002
DELEX TRANSPORT PTY LTD	125 872 200
DELI FOODS PTY LTD	114 696 703
DENLINE TRANSPORT PTY. LTD.	078 878 690
DENTICAL SOLUTIONS PTY LTD	100 853 012

ASIC GAZETTE	Commonwealth of Australia Gazette
ASIC 70/09, Tuesday, 1 September 2009	
Company change of type	Page 51 of 71

Name of Company	ACN
DESMOR MAINTENANCE SERVICES PTY LTD	060 426 511
DESP PTY. LTD.	125 865 670
DF CAMPBELL NOMINEES PTY LTD	100 878 055
DIGITAL ONLINE TECHNOLOGY PTY LTD	069 586 027
DIG SUPERANNUATION PTY LTD	125 906 229
DIRECTION GROUP PTY. LTD.	006 779 559
DKT ENTERPRISES PTY LTD	088 039 356
DOMAINE LABOUR HIRE PTY LTD	105 035 078
DRAXTON HOLDINGS PTY LIMITED	097 077 408
DREAM FUND LIMITED	114 719 103
DR T T TRINH HOLDINGS PTY LTD	100 923 180
DR 4X4 PTY. LTD.	125 887 078
DTA CONVEYANCING PTY LTD	100 920 054
DTBS FORMWORK PTY LTD	120 179 008
DTC CONSTRUCTION GROUP PTY. LTD.	065 114 954
DUO FUEL SYSTEMS PTY LTD	120 147 917
DURPLE DIGGERS EARTHMOVERS PTY LTD	120 151 886
DVD ESCAPE PTY LTD	074 326 480
E-RANNS PTY LTD	114 667 980
EAST COAST REFRIGERATION PTY LTD	105 091 905
EATING ELEPHANTS PTY LTD	100 918 670
ECOHOME BUILDERS PTY LTD	109 509 935
ECO TIMBER COMPANY OF AUSTRALIA PTY. LTD.	069 794 207
EDO SUSHI PTY LTD	114 747 474
EKA HOLDINGS PTY LTD	125 916 449
ELEVENTYTWO PTY LTD	078 900 553
EL HURR PTY LTD	088 045 596
ELITE SPORTS MENTORING PTY LTD	114 738 957
ELIZABETH KYLE'S VISIONARY ART PTY LTD	060 471 730
EMACOVE PTY LTD	109 461 181
EMDAY PTY. LTD.	010 644 738
EMFIELD PTY. LTD.	010 644 747
ENERGYM (WA) PTY LTD	065 060 308
ENROBSO PTY LTD	120 175 868
ESSENTIAL BEAUTY SOUTHLAND PTY LTD	109 473 172
ESTMERE PTY. LTD.	010 820 774
ETRADE SERVICES PTY LTD	125 935 426
EVALES ENTERPRISE PTY LTD	078 880 458
EXA PROPERTY AGENTS PTY LTD	125 875 854
EXTROPY PTY LTD	114 748 239
EZEC PTY LTD	125 892 695
F & MS GALLO PTY LTD	109 507 897
FABPLAY PTY, LTD.	006 584 023
FALCON CROSS (AUSTRALIA) PTY LTD	114 684 329
FAST TOUCH FOOTBALL LIMITED	125 957 940
FONE FACTORY PTY LTD	092 912 591

ASIC GAZETTE Commonwealth of Australi	
ASIC 70/09, Tuesday, 1 September 2009	
Company change of type	Page 52 of 71

Name of Company	ACN
FRANCES RECRUITMENT PTY LTD	114 672 276
FRESHBANK PTY LTD	105 053 763
FROYER HOLDINGS (AUSTRALIA) PTY LIMITED	002 952 301
FUNCTIONS ONLINE PTY LIMITED	087 966 149
FUNDING SOLUTIONS AUSTRALIA PTY LIMITED	125 922 956
FYFE PROPERTY NO 3 PTY LTD	082 924 874
G.E. COMINOS & CO. PTY. LTD.	009 802 279
G.J.C. CONSTRUCTIONS PTY. LIMITED	078 900 884
G.V.R. SKALA INVESTMENTS PTY LTD	125 954 190
G & M GOLF SERVICES PTY LTD	002 625 390
G & R ROOF TILING PTY. LTD.	109 497 510
G-10 ORANGE BUSINESS ADVISORY PTY LTD	114 740 019
GAGE AND MADDI PTY LTD	120 114 534
GARNOO PASTORAL COMPANY PTY LTD	093 276 334
GASSMAN INVESTMENTS PTY LTD	125 859 207
GAUSON AL BAN PTY LTD GBC TRANSPORT PTY LTD	009 098 622
GDC GLOBAL DIGITAL CASH PTY LTD	125 887 381 088 002 386
GDV CONSULTING PTY LIMITED	105 028 751
GEELONG SPRING MAKERS PTY LTD	065 147 471
GENANT HOLDINGS PTY LTD	097 095 451
GEOFF HUEGILL PTY. LTD.	082 943 691
GEOMONITOR PTY LTD	078 900 231
GERRIE ROSE REAL ESTATE PTY LTD	002 789 077
GETDOWNMUMMA PTY. LTD.	065 118 943
GILFOR PTY. LTD.	006 781 371
GIORDAN PTY LTD	100 893 767
GLEN SPEAN HOLDINGS PTY LTD	009 318 209
GLOBAL CARE PRODUCTS PTY LTD	078 849 591
GLOBAL CIVIC CAMPUS PTY LTD	120 132 907
GLOWAY INTERNATIONAL TRADE PTY. LTD.	125 726 829
GM II PTY LTD	125 908 545
G M K RISK MANAGEMENT (AUST) PTY LTD	114 708 986
GOLD REEF CLEANING SERVICES PTY. LTD.	114 709 992
GOOD MEAT FOODS PTY LTD	114 743 734
GO4.COM PTY. LTD.	097 117 185
GPQS PTY LTD	097 116 133
GRANDMA TAKES A TRIP PTY LTD	100 885 390
GRASSO FOOD OPERATIONS PTY LTD	125 905 991
GRAYLANA SUPERANNUATION FUND PTY. LIMITED	065 140 767
GREEN POWER (AUSTRALIA) PTY LIMITED	078 885 248
GREEN VALLEY ATLANTIC PTY. LTD.	114 718 099
GREGSON HOLDINGS (TAS) PTY LTD	097 125 954
GREGSON PROPERTY DEVELOPMENT PTY LTD	100 907 051
GRIFFIN LAND HOLDINGS PTY LTD GROFLORA PTY. LTD.	109 462 366
GNOFLORA FIT. LID.	100 885 596

ASIC GAZETTE	Commonwealth of Australia Gazette
ASIC 70/09, Tuesday, 1 September 2009	
Company change of type	Page 53 of 71

Name of Company	ACN
GROUND SWELL COMMUNICATIONS PTY LTD	109 460 451
GURAMA PASTORAL COMPANY PTY LTD	097 127 118
GWALWA DARANIKI ENTERPRISES PTY LTD	114 704 666
HADDRICK MANUKA FOOD PTY LTD	114 744 893
HADDRICK MANUKA LEASE PTY LTD	114 744 820
HAINTRAIN ENTERPRISES PTY. LTD.	125 892 195
HALCYON PROPERTY CORPORATION PTY LTD	125 945 897
HANA MANAGEMENT PTY LTD	125 870 091
HANDII CHILDERS PTY LTD	125 896 353
HAVENSTEM PTY. LIMITED	004 009 018
HAWKINS CONTRACTORS PTY. LIMITED	002 945 824
HEREFORD PLAZA PTY. LTD.	105 044 095
HERITAGE ENVIRONMENTAL PTY LTD	125 958 205
HIFLY ENTERTAINMENT GROUP PTY. LTD.	125 907 422
HIGGINSON INVESTMENTS PTY. LTD.	009 773 068
HIGH COURT HOTEL FREEHOLD PTY LTD	105 058 633
HIGHRISE GLASS PTY LTD	125 951 859
HIGH STAKES PTY LTD	125 797 793
HIJUN PTY LTD	074 353 647
HLP/RIDEWISER PTY. LTD.	109 509 257
HOGANWISE CONSULTING PTY LTD	069 829 018
HOME IMPROVEMENT TECHNOLOGIES PTY LTD	125 929 302
HOT INTEGRITY PTY LTD	120 162 067
HOT TUNA GROUP PTY LTD	100 889 549
HUNT - WHITZMAN INVESTMENT COMPANY NO. 1 PTY LTD	120 158 250
HUNTER PLANT PTY LTD	125 865 947
HUON PERSONNEL PTY LTD	097 087 217
HYMAX MINERALS PTY LTD	074 329 187
IAN GRIFFIN EARTHMOVING REPAIRS PTY LTD	004 007 498
IDEOLOGY PTY LTD	114 684 230
I J ADAMS PTY LTD	120 111 435
ILC INTERNATIONAL PTY LTD	060 409 092
IMOGEN CARE GROUP PTY LTD	125 911 579
INDEE PTY LTD	060 446 979
INNOVATIVE LIFESTYLES PTY LTD	069 804 771
INSERT COMPANY NAME HERE PTY LTD	100 882 531
INSTANT MEDIA PTY LTD	125 864 191
INTERNSHIPS DOWNUNDER PTY LTD	120 127 308
INTINGO IRA NOMINEES PTY. LTD.	005 857 009
IN UR FACE MEDIA MANAGEMENT PTY LTD	109 509 855
INVERNESS CHANNEL PTY. LTD.	105 044 120
INVESTMENT FINANCE CORPORATION PTY LTD	093 252 049
INVESTMENT I.Q PTY. LTD.	109 510 081
INVEST ONE PTY LIMITED	100 913 399
ISAAK PTY LTD	120 183 600
J. JARVIS ENTERPRISES PTY LIMITED	114 669 082

Page 54 of 71

Name of Company	ACN
J.P. FLUID SOLUTIONS PTY LTD	105 046 302
J & J OBEID INVESTMENTS PTY LTD	100 883 118
JACAB INVESTMENTS PTY LTD	060 423 403
JACARANDA PROPERTIES AUSTRALIA PTY LTD	105 098 824
JAMIE'S PAINTING & DECORATING SERVICES PTY LTD	069 850 479
JASESEZ PTY LIMITED	125 914 356
JATSONA PTY. LIMITED	097 134 926
JAYCOMMS PTY LTD	125 858 326
JAZZMAN PTY LTD	002 785 980
JEANI PTY. LTD.	060 356 890
JETFRAME PTY LTD	109 497 805
JHAMS PTY LTD	109 480 195
JIGSAW EDUCATIONAL TOYS PTY LTD JLWB PTY LTD	120 098 179 120 186 790
JMD TRANSPORT AUSTRALIA PTY. LTD.	114 678 714
JNF INVESTMENTS PTY LTD	125 856 822
JOHN. P. STRACHAN & ASSOCIATES PTY. LTD.	005 674 662
JOMECA PTY LTD	125 914 981
JOYJOY PTY LTD	105 023 890
JPK (AUST) PTY LTD	125 893 629
JRPC (QLD) PTY LTD	125 869 954
JULMER PTY LTD	114 726 920
JUNEAU ENTERPRISES PTY LTD	097 131 158
JUST ROOMS PTY LIMITED	100 893 838
K & T OPERATIONS PTY LTD	109 472 997
KALLANGUR MEWS PTY LTD	105 098 842
KAN INVESTMENTS PTY LTD	114 709 830
KAUCRI PTY LTD	074 364 891
KAYAR PTY. LTD.	006 585 771
KEISAU PTY LTD	114 710 931
KERWEN PTY LTD	100 861 694
KESP AUSTRALIA PTY. LTD. KESTRAL IMPORTS PTY. LTD.	078 882 265
KEVIN J. BOURKE PTY LTD	109 473 225 082 926 127
KEY CARD PTY LIMITED	105 076 613
KG BUILD PTY LTD	125 909 097
KGB777 SERVICES PTY LTD	100 861 121
KINGS UNITED PTY LTD	125 909 024
KK-H GROUP PTY. LTD.	125 893 049
KOORALBYN FREEHOLDS PTY. LTD.	078 880 154
KORTEN ENTERPRISES PTY LTD	114 736 702
KRAZY KONGS PTY. LTD.	125 875 836
KRIESLER AUSTRALIA PTY LTD	100 887 063
KSP REALTY PTY LTD	087 987 111
KWIK KERB PUMICESTONE PTY. LTD.	105 043 810
KYAN PTY LTD	114 660 749

ASIC GAZETTE	Commonwealth of Australia Gazette		
ASIC 70/09, Tuesday, 1 September 2009			
Company change of type	Page 55 of 71		

Name of Company	ACN
KYLEEN PTY. LTD.	010 256 854
KYMACO PTY. LTD.	114 671 840
L.E. MCG. PTY LTD	105 081 249
L.R.B. HOLDINGS (AUST) PTY LTD	093 249 935
LADLEY NOMINEES PTY LTD	109 446 979
LAKES GARDEN SUPPLIES PTY. LTD.	114 673 899
LANDER MEDICAL PTY LIMITED	125 937 591
LANGE TRANSPORT PTY LTD	052 262 085
LANSEY PTY LTD	109 432 902
LATERAL I.T. SOLUTIONS PTY LTD	087 971 855
LAYDELL PTY. LIMITED	087 959 859
LEE DOE PTY LTD	125 884 264
LEEDS BULL NOMINEES PTY. LTD.	052 229 919
LEEDS INTERNATIONAL PTY. LTD.	100 924 310
LEESON BUILDING PTY. LIMITED	003 810 946
LEESWOOD PTY. LIMITED	060 366 261
LEG INVESTMENTS PTY. LTD.	120 109 104
LERG PTY. LTD.	120 109 113
LEROY INTERNATIONAL (AUSTRALIA) PTY LTD	120 151 313
LESKY (HOLDINGS) PTY LTD	000 905 626
LIFECARE SERVICES HILLCREST PTY LTD LIFECARE SERVICES MOUNT WARREN PTY LTD	120 167 240
LIFECARE SERVICES MOUNT WARREN PTY LTD LIFECARE SERVICES PENINSULA PTY LTD	120 167 688
LIGHTHOUSE RISK MANAGEMENT PTY LIMITED	120 166 672 109 454 711
LITSA HOLDINGS PTY LTD	093 244 903
LJ MCGREGOR PTY LTD	105 099 223
LOCALIZE PTY LTD	120 144 925
LOHMAS PTY LTD	125 873 501
LOOKOUT HOLDINGS PTY LTD	097 079 439
LOVE-LIGHT PTY, LTD.	056 262 741
LUCAS ENTERPRISES QLD PTY LTD	100 857 181
LYNETTE SLOANE PTY LTD	120 187 493
LYONSGATE PTY LTD	120 108 634
M.G. CONSTRUCTIONS PTY LTD	009 035 410
M.W. FULTON INVESTMENTS PTY. LTD.	087 992 792
M & R ENGINEERING (WA) PTY LTD	125 885 412
MADAU PTY LTD	120 158 661
MAH TRADING PTY LTD	114 685 086
M AND J ANDERSON PTY LTD	125 887 416
MANUKA LEASE PTY LTD	114 747 581
MARACHE PTY LTD	105 095 216
MARGARET RIVER SURFWEAR PTY LTD	105 041 058
MARKS STREET PTY LIMITED	109 433 605
MARRICKEL PTY LIMITED	082 963 639
MARSHALL'S EVENT CATERING PTY LTD	120 148 398
MARTIN JAKOBSON PTY LTD	093 311 918

ASIC GAZETTE Commonwealth of Australi	
ASIC 70/09, Tuesday, 1 September 2009	
Company change of type	Page 56 of 71

Name of Company	ACN
MASON GROUP HOLDINGS PTY LIMITED	109 510 590
MATADOM PTY LTD	105 076 186
MATRANS PTY LTD	125 941 844
MAVICA PTY LIMITED	082 953 179
MEDIA RESOURCES PTY. LTD.	006 044 882
MEIKLE MEDIA ENTERPRISE PTY LTD	125 919 762
MELWEST DEVELOPMENTS PTY LTD	125 933 244
MEMS TELECOMMUNICATION PTY LTD	125 942 350
MENKIND PTY LTD	109 484 979
MENTARI PTY. LIMITED	003 540 430
METALLACO PTY LTD	117 919 392
METAL PRODUCTIONS PTY. LIMITED	007 565 988
MICHAEL CURTIN PTY LIMITED	105 090 113
MIKE DYER ENGINE RECONDITIONING PTY LTD	001 738 343
MIKE MCGUIRE PTY LTD	001 239 103
MINING & DRILLING SERVICES PTY LTD	125 885 574
MINKAL CONSULTING PTY LIMITED	105 042 948
MINKEA PTY LTD	125 867 129
MINT MARKETING PTY LTD	114 658 678
MIRTRADE PTY LTD	078 847 819
MISOGI PTY LTD MITIJA AUSTRALIA PTY LTD	109 483 203
MLN PTY LTD	114 717 663 120 184 581
MOHAMMED INVESTMENTS AUSTRALIA PTY LTD	114 738 082
MOLTI PTY. LTD.	125 945 066
MONASH SMASH REPAIRS PTY LTD	125 945 000
MONBULK SERVICE CENTRE PTY. LTD.	007 246 620
MORGAN CLOSE PTY. LTD.	007 423 289
MORMANIS AUSTRALIA PTY. LIMITED	109 489 830
MTM NO 1 PTY LIMITED	105 405 000
MUDDLE PTY LTD	125 893 316
MULBER PTY. LTD.	010 255 991
MURRAY MELVILLE (MEDICAL) PTY. LTD.	010 822 956
MURRAY PARK FARM PTY LTD	088 002 475
MUSE ENTERTAINMENT PTY LTD	125 937 331
MUXIMA PTY LTD	088 052 895
MYBABYGRO PTY LTD	125 889 563
MYONE PTY. LIMITED	003 808 517
MYTURN PTY. LTD.	105 043 623
N.J.L. KING PROPERTY PTY LIMITED	060 386 558
N & M PARTNERS PTY LTD	114 734 306
N & W REMOVALS PTY LTD	125 930 752
NA & ME FRAMPTON PTY LTD	120 105 991
NAJO ENTERPRISES PTY LTD	088 013 254
NALSEN PTY LTD	002 954 574
NAMBALI PTY LTD	105 087 625

Commonwealth of	Australia Gazette

P	ac	е	57	of	71	

Name of Company	ACN
NANOSI PTY LTD	002 176 249
NARNU PTY LTD	093 255 228
NAROZ CONSTRUCTIONS PTY LTD	120 149 797
NASH ENTERPRISES PTY LTD	109 449 989
NATIONAL SPRINGWATER GROUP PTY LTD	125 947 926
NATU CONTRACTORS PTY LTD	125 897 010
NAUTILUS CONSULTING PTY LTD	100 923 055
NESTGLEN PTY. LTD.	114 701 601
NEWSTEPH PTY LTD	125 935 462
NIKKI & MARK PTY. LTD.	065 132 489
NILOC SERVICES PTY LIMITED	114 707 354
NNADL PTY LTD	114 254 732
NOMAD FILMS INTERNATIONAL PROPRIETARY LIMITED	005 200 135
NONAS KITCHENS PTY LTD	120 152 276
NORTHERN BEACHES INVESTIGATIONS PTY. LTD.	088 032 026
NORTHERN PADDOCK PTY LTD	105 066 377
NORTHORPE PTY. LTD.	008 220 880
NOSTRAN PTY. LTD.	005 335 375
NOU BAKERY PTY LTD	120 151 699
NO1 QUOTA COMPANY PTY. LTD.	109 516 207
N R TRANSPORT SERVICES PTY. LTD.	120 165 184
NSW INVESTMENT SOLUTIONS PTY LTD	120 105 517
O'HERNS ESTATE PTY LTD	120 109 953
OCR INVESTMENTS PTY LTD	125 931 580
ODYSSEY LENDING PTY LTD	120 151 911
OLA PTY. LTD.	114 695 304
OLD OAKS ROAD PTY LTD	109 454 775
OMAREEF PTY. LIMITED	004 010 806
ONLINE MEDICAL EDUCATION PTY LIMITED	100 920 509
ON MEDIA PTY LTD	114 746 217
OROCON PERSONNEL PTY LTD	056 445 875
OSCA ONE PTY. LTD.	109 479 469
OUTWEST COMPUTERS PTY LTD	125 938 338
OWENS FAMILY HOLDINGS PTY LTD	120 154 823
OWLWATCH PTY LIMITED	105 042 733
OZ - EMIRATES PTY LTD	114 684 123
OZCAR PERFORMANCE PTY. LTD.	125 910 698
OZ DOC PTY LIMITED	093 291 180
OZ PROFESSIONALS NSW 3 PTY LTD	104 976 267
OZZAM ENTERPRISES PTY LIMITED	082 904 710
P.J.A. PTY LTD	007 900 290
PACIFIC CREDIT GROUP (HOLDINGS) PTY LIMITED	003 315 204
PAEK AND COMPANY PTY. LTD.	114 742 488
PAGTRADE PTY LTD	069 802 231
PAN.MIN DEVELOPMENTS PTY LTD	002 448 053
PANALOGIC PTY LTD	105 058 124

Page 58 of 71

Name of Company	ACN
PANORAMA CLEANING PTY LTD	087 969 033
PA POWER INVESTMENTS PTY. LTD.	114 747 796
PARFITT INSTALLATIONS PTY LTD	125 899 292
PATTONY ENTERPRISES PTY. LTD	064 760 765
PDM PROJECT MANAGEMENT PTY LIMITED	114 701 183
PEAK STATE INVESTMENTS PTY. LTD.	109 449 630
PEGCHELLE PTY LTD	093 304 306
PELAGE PTY LTD	093 262 161
PENNY BROTHERS PTY LTD	010 822 456
PENSARE PTY LTD	097 089 864
PEOPLE TO SYSTEMS PTY. LTD.	093 274 376
PERILAND PTY LTD	100 864 220
PERRY PUBLISHING PTY LTD PETER JOLLEY TRANSPORT PTY. LIMITED	087 968 090
PETER JOLLEY TRANSPORT PTY. LIMITED PETRO TRANSPORT PTY. LTD.	093 268 396
PHANA H PTY LTD	125 914 267 100 893 927
PHH TRANSPORT PTY. LTD.	125 954 896
PHILIP J SMITH & ASSOCIATES PTY LTD	002 469 436
PHILTANJA PTY LTD	109 470 402
PHOENIX AUSTRALIAN HOMOEOPATHIC SERVICES PTY LIMITED	082 949 326
PINNOR PTY LTD	109 510 401
PITSTOP FRESH & GRILLED PTY LIMITED	114 658 025
P K FIBRE & COMMUNICATIONS PTY LTD	125 858 880
PLANET TEXTILES PTY LTD	120 165 513
POCKELL PTY LTD	109 478 177
POLINA PTY LTD	093 264 567
POONI INVESTMENTS PTY. LTD.	093 310 206
POSMATIX AUSTRALIA PTY. LTD.	109 472 040
PRECISION GRAPHICS PTY LTD	001 289 649
PREFERRED LEGAL SERVICES PTY LTD	120 134 661
PROCESS DRIVEN PTY LTD	125 883 801
PROFLORA PTY. LTD.	100 886 655
PROPERTY HEALTH CHECK PTY LTD	069 620 882
PRUDENTIAL MAIL CONTRACTOR PTY LTD	125 898 437
PRUSSIAN HERITAGE PTY LTD	125 869 089
PSYCHO-SPIRITUAL INSTITUTE PTY LTD	125 921 655 078 866 403
PUBLIC SAFETY INDUSTRY TRAINING ADVISORY BODY LTD PUD PTY LTD	114 685 540
Q F J BUSINESS SERVICES PTY. LIMITED	109 464 413
QLANDER PTY LTD	109 494 117
QLD CONSTRUCTION CONSULTANTS PTY LTD	093 291 975
QLD RESTAURANT MANAGEMENT PTY LTD	125 906 523
QLD SPRINGWATER WHOLESALERS PTY LTD	125 948 129
QUAERE PTY LTD	100 924 525
QUARLEC PTY LTD	120 123 917
QUEENSLAND QUALITY CARRIAGES PTY. LTD.	010 405 508

ASIC GAZETTE	Commonwealth of Australia Gazette
ASIC 70/09, Tuesday, 1 September 2009	
Company change of type	Page 59 of 71

Name of Company	ACN
QUICK DNA PTY LTD	120 107 271
QUICK GAMES PTY LTD	120 151 831
QUIZZIT PTY LTD	056 288 647
QUOC VIET PTY LTD	114 672 212
RACOON ESTATE PTY LTD	125 936 272
RAL (VIC) PTY LTD	125 870 457
RAMINA PTY LTD	114 740 457
R AND C HERRON'S PTY LTD	125 863 416
RARTIN PTY. LIMITED	087 999 595
RATTRAY CLEANING PTY LTD	120 174 021
REALTEBID.COM PTY LTD	125 908 929
REALTY TRADERS PTY LTD	082 966 318
RED PHOENIX INVESTMENTS PTY LTD	105 046 599
REDREGIS PTY LTD	078 834 572
REDSNAP PTY LTD	087 990 618
REEVES & SONS CONCRETING PTY LIMITED	120 101 760
REMPAL PTY LTD	105 099 590
RENAISSANCE HOMES (AUSTRALIA) PTY LTD	114 693 980
RESOLUTION GROUP OF COMPANIES PTY LTD	100 862 717
RESORT HOMES PTY LTD	003 811 185
RICK'S PUMPING SERVICES PTY LTD	125 865 330
RICKARD MEDIA SERVICES PTY LTD	125 862 428
RIMCAL PTY. LIMITED	088 022 940
RIODELTA PTY LTD	088 055 789
RISIN MEATS (VIC) PTY LTD	120 114 552
ROBERT W SMITH PTY LTD	001 595 320
ROCHMEN GLOBAL PTY LTD	114 709 670
ROLLOCORP NO 89 PTY LTD	002 468 948
ROLLY ENTERPRISES PTY. LTD.	114 664 630
ROMI ENTERPRISE (AUST) PTY. LTD.	109 476 164
ROY DE VISSER CONSULTING PTY. LIMITED	093 259 315
RUDI FENTON & ASSOCIATES PTY LTD	125 932 505
RUNAWAY HOLIDAYS PTY LTD	082 914 127
RUSMOL PTY LTD S.M.A TILES PTY LTD	114 742 380
SA & DM LOGISTICS PTY LTD	109 463 569
SADLER NOMINEES PTY LTD	114 683 975 009 035 867
SAGACIOUS SERVICES PTY LTD	120 156 863
SALAKIN PTY LTD	120 130 803
SA LIQUOR SUPPLY PTY LTD	109 508 330
SAN COMMERCIAL & DOMESTIC PTY LTD	125 922 027
SANRILLO PTY LTD	125 922 027
SANTEC CONSULTING PTY LTD	120 188 356
SANVAR PTY LTD	114 696 543
SASSI CUCINA PTY LTD	120 114 061
SAS TEAM PTY. LTD.	082 907 168
ONO TEMINIT IT. ETD.	JUZ 3U1 100

ASIC GAZETTE	Commonwealth of Australia Gazette
ASIC 70/09, Tuesday, 1 September 2009	
Company change of type	Page 60 of 71

Name of Company	ACN
SAVANCE REALTY PTY LTD	125 937 635
SCOTT SINCLAIR CONTRACTING PTY. LTD.	109 384 429
SEARSPOINT PTY LTD	093 286 572
SELDAMO PTY LTD	125 861 681
SEQ RENT A CAR PTY LTD	120 133 600
SERVICES AUST PTY LTD	125 884 344
SEYMOUR BUILDING SUPPLIES (VIC) PTY LTD	005 337 600
SHAFTED GOLF PTY LTD	010 579 969
SHAMOON PTY LTD	065 110 732
SHEET WALKER PTY LTD	125 909 373
SHORELINE NOMINEES PTY LTD	088 055 878
SILVER TREVALLY PTY LTD	125 901 475
SINOZ BIOTECHNOLOGY (AUSTRALIA) PTY. LTD.	114 697 193
S J PATRICK & ASSOCIATES PTY LTD	105 055 196
SMD DELIVERIES PTY LTD	109 476 137
SNOW STORM (VIC) PTY LTD	109 493 487
SOHCOM PTY LIMITED	093 269 491
SOMETHING BORROWED PTY LTD	114 691 799
SORII PTY LIMITED	120 099 612
SOUTH EASTERN MOTORS PTY. LTD.	100 869 878
SPICER CONTRACTING PTY LTD	100 903 759
SPINTAR PTY. LTD.	006 285 543
SPORTFOLIO PTY. LTD.	064 955 737
SPORTSBET 21 PTY LTD	097 104 633
SPRING LANE GRUYERE PTY LTD	114 701 245
SPS CORPORATE SERVICES AUSTRALIA PTY LIMITED	125 933 119
SQUEEZE CONCRETE PUMPING PTY. LTD.	120 104 485
SSL MANAGEMENT PTY LTD	125 885 814
STANFIELD CORPORATION PTY LTD	114 663 339
STAR OF DEVON SUPER PTY. LTD.	125 858 068
STAR 5 SOLUTION PTY LTD	125 937 377
STATUS FENCING PTY. LTD.	011 002 789
STEVE KELLY INVESTMENTS PTY LTD	093 240 898
STRATEGIC BRANDS INTERNATIONAL PTY LTD	109 484 988
SUCHUN INTERNATIONAL PTY LTD	002 167 624
SUGA MUMMA PTY LTD	109 463 738
SUI FAI SEAFOOD PTY LTD	120 115 853
SUKUMANE (AUSTRALIA) PTY. LIMITED	001 931 433
SUNDERLAND FARMS PTY LTD	082 937 433
SUPATTRA PTY LTD	100 887 278
SUPPORT SERVICES ONLINE PTY. LTD.	100 870 559
SURFACE FINISHING SKILLS CENTRE LTD	060 494 644
SURRDES PTY. LTD.	078 873 060
SVEN LINE PTY LTD	114 700 382
SWARN PTY LTD	125 914 249
SWIM EDUCATION AUSTRALIA CENTRES PTY LTD	120 132 998

Page 61 of 71

Company change of type

Name of Company	ACN
SYANGLE PTY LTD	001 741 804
SYDNEY CAR SALES PTY LTD	125 861 305
SYKES PAINTING & DECORATING PTY LTD	093 256 967
T & B MATTHEWS ENTERPRISES PTY LIMITED	109 487 210
T & S ROOFING PTY LTD	109 467 021
T & T TRADE PTY LTD	100 880 831
T_IMPORTS_ONLINE PTY LTD	125 919 057
TAKE SEVEN PTY LTD	125 937 788
TALEB BROS PROPERTY DEVELOPMENTS PTY LTD	120 181 946
TALRANK PTY LTD	078 893 160
TARANTULA TRANSPORT PTY LTD	125 873 672
TASMANIAN INN PTY LTD	114 738 859
TASSELLS CREEK PTY LTD	109 506 103
TELCOGAMES AUSTRALIA PTY LTD	105 077 076
TELEPHONY INVESTMENTS PTY LIMITED	093 268 047
TENDA ENTERPRISES PTY LTD	125 937 411
TENILLE ENTERPRISES PTY LTD	093 249 944
TERRIFIC HOLIDAYS PTY. LTD.	120 110 750
TESI INVESTMENTS PTY LTD	109 442 800
THE BAKER GROUP PTY. LTD.	065 091 849
THE BICYCLE CLEARANCE CENTRE PTY LTD	109 454 891
THE EDGE COMPANY PTY LTD	074 353 807
THE JUERGENS GROUP OF COMPANIES PTY LTD	065 100 665
THE KING PARTNERSHIP (AUSTRALIA) PTY LTD	125 895 507
THE LITTLE BOOKROOM PTY LTD	078 868 676
THE MAGIC STORE PTY LTD	056 416 436
THE MONEY EXPERT PTY LIMITED	125 863 318
THE NUT FACTORY PTY LTD	125 902 669
THE PERSONNEL DEPARTMENT SUPERANNUATION PTY LTD	065 071 267
THE RUSTY WALL PTY LTD	120 114 150
THE SONA CORPORATION PTY LTD	125 877 107
THE VEGETABLE CONNECTION PTY LTD	087 985 224
THIRD DRAGON PTY. LTD.	006 288 722
THORNHAWK PTY. LIMITED	052 310 764
TIMBER TECH (WA) PTY LTD	105 024 128
TIM GOONAN'S KITCHENS & JOINERY PTY LTD TIN BOX PTY LTD	105 034 295
TIROFREM PTY LTD	109 456 733
	109 472 504
TMF (VIC) PTY LTD TOM AND SOPHIE PTY LTD	088 010 217 069 803 149
TOPRODZ PTY LTD	125 895 070
TOTAL FOCUS PTY LTD	125 895 070
TOWER BUILDING & DEVELOPMENTS PTY LIMITED	105 059 078
TRAILCRAFT WORLD PTY LTD	109 283 212
TRANSIENT IMAGES PTY. LTD.	000 575 244
TRAVELLERS BAGGAGE (AUST) PTY LTD	100 873 390
TWWELLENG BROOKSE (MOOT) ITTELD	100 010 030

Name of Company	ACN
TREWLUCK PTY LTD	125 932 792
TRUE BLUE AUSSIE FURNITURE PTY LTD	125 951 788
TURNKEY DISPLAYS & EXHIBITIONS PTY LTD	082 929 600
TWYWIL PTY LTD	125 903 853
U'INSURE AFFILIATES PTY LTD	114 685 880
UNISERVITY PTY LTD	093 273 897
UNISTONE STONEMASONS PTY LTD	097 141 421
UNITED GLOBAL SERVICES PTY. LTD.	109 516 396
UNITED PRODUCERS & ASSOCIATES PTY LTD	114 655 417
UNIVERSAL PEACE CENTRE PTY LTD	114 655 962
URBAN CITY DEVELOPERS PTY LTD	120 167 768
VAMOLD PTY. LIMITED	009 546 678
VANNAM NOMINEES PTY. LTD.	005 447 316
VANTOW PTY. LTD.	006 782 243
VERETA PTY. LTD.	056 415 617
VICKY TILING COMPANY PTY LTD	105 063 714
VIKING CONSTRUCTIONS (NSW) PTY LTD	114 740 715
VIKING FREIGHT PTY LTD	109 432 395
VIRGINIA PARK HEALTH CLUB (BENTLEIGH) PTY LTD	109 473 118
VOGUE ACCOUNTING SERVICES PTY LTD	125 877 643
VUKOVIC HEALTH PTY LTD	125 938 061
W & G TATTERSALL PTY LTD	060 443 905
W & W INVESTMENTS PTY LTD	088 012 373
WALADOS PTY LIMITED	010 256 461
WALNUT PARK PTY. LTD.	065 097 038
WESTBURY MERCHANDISE PROPRIETARY LIMITED	009 541 806
WESTERN DISTRICTS SCAFFOLDING & RIGGING PTY. LTD.	093 288 487
WHITEHILL GARDENS NOMINEES PTY LTD	105 098 851
WHITWOOD PTY. LTD.	007 242 444
WIMAC INVESTMENTS PTY LTD	093 288 067
WINCHESTER HOMES & CONSTRUCTIONS PTY LTD	114 685 219
WINDBOLT PTY. LIMITED	056 146 813
WINGOT PTY LTD	120 143 973
WISE CLEAN ENTERPRISES PTY. LTD.	125 958 670
WKB (OPERATIONS) PTY LTD	125 937 135
WKB HOLDINGS PTY LTD	125 930 270
WOODBURY HOLDINGS PTY LTD	078 891 933
WOODSTOCK HOLDINGS PTY LTD	008 895 770
WORLDWIDE XPORTS PTY LTD	125 963 206
WUSHU PROMOTIONS PTY LTD	006 048 997
XPRESS PTY LTD	120 114 114
YANG ZI RIVER TRADING PTY. LTD.	097 110 551
YELLOW PARROT MAINTENANCE PTY LIMITED	109 437 649
YEONGAESOMOON PTY LTD Y F MAROOCH PTY LTD	125 869 712
	125 876 388
YGUNZ PTY LTD	114 736 855

ASIC GAZETTE	Commonwealth of Australia Gazette
ASIC 70/09, Tuesday, 1 September 2009	
Company change of type	Page 63 of 71

Name of Company	ACN
YIRRA 1 PTY LTD	097 099 511
YOU'VE GOT IT PTY LTD	120 171 440
YOUNG & SUCCESSFUL PTY LTD	114 745 274
YOUNG DIRECTIONS PTY LTD	082 954 845
YOUR CHOICE HOME LOANS NSW PTY LTD	105 085 149
YUYAO (AUSTRALIA) PTY LTD	125 873 305
Z.I. HOLDINGS PTY LTD	078 863 199
ZHL RESOURCES PTY LTD	125 892 971
2BE PTY LTD	105 058 160
20 KING INVESTMENT PTY LTD	109 501 153

Company change of type Page 64 of 71

CORPORATIONS ACT 2001 Section 601CL(4)

Notice is hereby given that at the end of three months from the date hereof, the names of the foreign companies mentioned below will, unless cause is shown to the contrary, be struck off the register.

Dated this twenty-eighth day of August 2009

Name of Company	ARBN
DESIGN MOBEL AUSTRALIA LIMITED	077 007 437
HYUNDAI MOTOR COMPANY	094 341 769
RACEHORSE INVESTMENTS INC.	124 108 425
RUSHCUTTER APARTMENTS LIMITED	121 199 531
SOUTHEASTERN CAPITAL LIMITED	098 736 086

ASIC 70/09, Tuesday, 1 September 2009

Company change of type Page 65 of 71

CORPORATIONS ACT 2001 Section 601CL(5)

Notice is hereby given that the names of the foreign companies mentioned below have been struck off the register.

Dated this twenty-eighth day of August 2009

Name of Company	ARBN
CHOPPER PRODUCTIONS LIMITED	117 205 124
FORD MOTOR CREDIT COMPANY LLC	103 012 433
NEW ZEALAND PHARMACOLOGY LIMITED	128 044 664

Name of Company

ACN

CORPORATIONS ACT 2001 Subsection 601AA(4)

Notice is hereby given that the companies mentioned below will be deregistered when two months have passed since the publication of this notice.

Dated this twenty-eighth day of August 2009

Name of Company	ACN
A.C.N. 008 008 115 PTY LTD	008 008 115
A.C.N. 051 518 891 PTY LTD	051 518 891
A.C.N. 127 617 805 PTY LTD	127 617 805
ACN 118 747 587 PTY LTD	118 747 587
ADVANCED LIFE SKILLS PTY LTD	055 283 111
ADVERTISING AGENCY ONLINE PTY. LIMITED	092 457 246
AEROTRONICS TASMANIA PTY. LTD.	050 205 546
AFROTRON PTY. LIMITED	050 537 570
AGR BIOENERGY GAS PTY LIMITED	134 351 732
AGRIGARD PTY. LTD.	070 078 787
AIRCONDITION HOMES PTY LTD	114 811 068
ALBATROS COURIERS PTY LTD	132 415 055
ALDERBURGH PTY LTD	127 079 065
ALLAN LANG PTY LTD	109 563 751
AMOIL (AUST.) PTY LTD	000 808 220
AMS PROPERTY (AUST) PTY LTD	119 128 586
ANDEP HOLDINGS PTY LTD	009 169 582
ANDREAN OPERATIONS PTY LTD	109 807 043
ANNIE & AREEBA ENTERPRISES PTY LTD	125 226 360
ANN JARVIS INTERIORS PTY. LIMITED	003 560 290
ANSPAL MEDICAL SERVICES PTY. LIMITED	003 763 915
ASHFIELD METAL WORKS PTY LTD	116 110 591
ASSURETY PTY LTD	122 578 894
AUSCARE CORPORATION PTY LIMITED	087 679 061
AUSTEM EQUITY PTY. LTD.	133 773 789
AUSTRALIA NEWS PTY LTD	135 001 571
B&B (DONGARA) PTY LTD	116 233 571
BABCOCK & BROWN HORTON PARK DEVELOPMENT MANAGEMENT PTY LIMITED	122 040 395
BARACOT PTY. LIMITED	076 232 945
BARTON BUSINESS COLLEGE PTY. LIMITED	003 950 347

ASIC GAZETTE	Commonwealth of Australia Gazette
ASIC 70/09, Tuesday, 1 September 2009	
Company change of type	Page 67 of 71

Name of Company	ACN
BENLEIGH PTY LTD	097 093 279
BENNETT BUILDERS PTY LTD	011 004 032
BLACKER CABINETMAKERS PTY. LTD.	010 280 547
BLES PTY LTD	098 007 295
BM & TM ELLIOTT PTY LTD	111 761 427
BORU 38 PTY LTD	132 478 981
BRADFELS PTY LTD	104 744 854
BREW 1645 PTY LTD	127 204 433
BRISRAD PTY LTD	008 618 237
BUFFALO EARTHWORKS PTY. LTD.	137 011 780
C.S. FROST PTY LTD	000 808 882
C & H INTERNATIONAL PTY LTD	099 426 570
CALDBECK HOLDINGS PTY LTD	121 603 807
CARPE DIUM (WA) PTY LTD	121 270 700
CENTURY DEVELOPMENT PTY LIMITED	125 428 266
CENTURY MOTORS MANDURAH PTY LTD	060 628 533
CHELTENHAM NOMINEES PTY LTD	008 894 924
CHENIN FIELD PTY. LTD.	005 564 072
CLEANER WORLD CLEANERS PTY LTD	106 374 038
CLEARBURN PTY LTD	108 789 493
CLOSE FORMATION PTY LTD	104 164 418
CODEXA PTY LTD	124 069 852
COMPUTIQUE PTY. LTD.	005 538 670
CONCORD UNITY PTY LTD	093 875 668
CRACKERJACK MARKETING COMPANY PTY. LTD.	080 955 639
CRETAY PTY LTD	105 418 568
D. P. WATHEN HEAVY HAULAGE PTY LTD	105 251 590
D'ONOFRIO & SIMS CONSTRUCTION PTY LTD	121 394 232
DAKNALI PTY. LIMITED	086 131 053
DARREN DELANEY HOLDINGS PTY. LTD.	094 116 257
DA TONG (AUSTRALIA) PTY LTD	080 319 722
DAVAO PTY. LIMITED	004 003 365
DELL PTY. LTD.	009 723 451
DENWARD WILLOWS PTY. LTD.	074 784 268
DEVAVO PTY. LIMITED	003 635 087
DIDJIGLOVE PTY. LTD.	083 123 657
DOG & DRAGON ENTERPRISES PTY LTD	003 608 893
DREAMCAST PROFITS PTY LTD	131 275 593
DSRR INVESTMENTS PTY LTD	100 623 603
EASTERN OFFSHORE PTY LTD	125 214 511
EDGE TECHNOLOGY (AU) PTY LTD	102 439 654
EDPLAN AUSTRALIA PTY LTD	097 420 758
ELLDEN PTY. LTD.	007 298 099
EMILITA PTY. LTD.	096 153 310
ENGILL INTERNATIONAL PTY LTD	120 872 031
ENTERPRISE PUBLISHING AUSTRALIA PTY. LIMITED	069 888 704

Company change of type

Page 68 of 71

Name of Company	ACN
ERACING AUSTRALIA PTY LTD	116 044 609
EVERSUN PTY. LTD.	061 342 916
EWING INVESTMENTS PTY LTD	000 647 398
FAIRPONT PTY. LTD.	008 175 666
FEIDA PTY LTD	121 706 625
FONSLANG BUSINESS SERVICES PTY. LIMITED	068 289 985
FORTITUDE PRODUCTIONS PTY. LTD.	010 688 552
FRESH FIELDS SUPERMARKET PTY LTD	010 837 984
G.K.J. PTY. LIMITED	004 629 074
GEOVAT PTY LIMITED	105 576 592
GLASIN PTY. LTD.	119 876 292
GLENBILL INVESTMENTS PTY LTD	089 024 402
GOLDCARD LIMOUSINES PTY LIMITED	129 888 348
GOLDEN SUN CORPORATION PTY LTD	101 827 061
GRAND CONTINENTAL FINANCE CORPORATION PTY. LTD	009 188 167
GREIG BUSINESS DEVELOPMENT PTY LTD	106 684 397
H. BORODZICKI PROPRIETARY LIMITED	004 615 856
H & D BUSINESS SOLUTIONS PROPRIETARY LIMITED	133 019 833
HABOR NOMINEES PROPRIETARY LIMITED	004 982 414
HARRIS RESEARCH PTY LTD	091 610 490
HAVARD PROPERTY GROUP PTY LTD	135 767 270
HECKLERZ HOLDING PTY LTD	125 223 663
HECKLERZ PTY LTD	125 237 658
HEFITO PTY LTD	001 506 074
HENAFERN PTY. LIMITED	075 068 638
HENRY CRAWFORD & ASSOCIATES PTY LTD	002 166 681
H K MAK PTY LTD	099 932 984
HOOD NOMINEES PTY. LTD	059 233 171
ICA PROPERTY DEVELOPMENT FUND NO.2 PTY LIMITED	099 021 628
ICE IMAGE PTY LTD	082 346 816
I D & C E POPE NOMINEES PTY LTD	001 502 236
ISOS PTY. LIMITED	101 494 866
J & B PRICE PTY LTD	108 876 633
JASMICH PTY LTD	089 770 552
JASON MAC PTY LTD	120 491 376
JBK TRADE PTY LTD	133 087 153
JDL PTY. LTD.	063 434 873
JENECCALLY PTY. LTD.	087 227 727
J FORCE HOLDINGS PTY LTD	109 830 640
JOBBOK INTERNATIONAL PTY LTD	086 368 621
JOHN A GILBERT PTY LIMITED	000 069 063
JOHN B. SWANN PTY. LIMITED	006 297 025
KAHWAJI BROTHERS CORPORATION PTY LTD	075 631 551
KARSTORE PTY LIMITED	119 634 838
KINSMAN PROPERTY INVESTMENTS PTY LTD	132 677 322
KIRKLANDS BUSLINES PTY LTD	000 570 141

Name of Company	ACN
KP & TM NEWNHAM PTY LIMITED	084 655 014
KTA INVESTMENTS (NW) PTY LTD	114 552 493
LANGER PTY. LTD.	126 394 134
LEFT FIELD SALES AND MARKETING PTY LTD	115 442 647
LENA INVESTMENTS PTY LTD	000 781 073
LONGQUIT PTY LTD	105 059 998
LUDELA PTY LTD	083 162 501
LUKSUL PTY LTD	106 456 731
M. & E. SUPPLIES PTY. LTD.	008 176 887
MACARTHUR GYMNASTICS & SPORTS CENTRE PTY LTD	130 446 034
MAJONA PTY LTD	001 970 734
MAV HAULAGE PTY LIMITED MAXBELL CORPORATE 3 PTY LTD	121 565 839 121 476 971
MAXWELL E. HAVERFIELD PTY. LTD.	006 686 273
MCAULIFFE CONSULTANCY SERVICES PTY LTD	105 078 411
MCL PROPERTY HOLDINGS PTY LTD	136 406 481
MEDICAL RESEARCH PTY LIMITED	097 333 509
MERCURI PARKER PTY LTD	138 134 568
MG FINANCIAL PLANNING AUSTRALIA PTY LTD	112 607 744
MICHAEL'S MARINE SERVICES PTY LTD	133 998 204
MJDD PTY LTD	115 601 897
MYTON PTY LTD	057 784 862
MYXD COMMUNICATIONS PTY LTD	117 839 120
NEROC PTY LTD	117 299 635
NEVANEIL PTY. LTD.	075 736 533
NORWEST CHARTER MANAGEMENT PTY. LTD.	079 831 039
O.D.E. PACIFIC PTY LIMITED	000 828 991
OLLINS PTY LTD	096 994 044
OPAWA SUPERANNUATION PTY LTD	069 831 465
ORANGE GROVE PROPERTY HOLDINGS PTY LTD	121 071 421
ORLANDO WAY PTY. LTD.	006 775 819
P. & D. GRANT & ASSOCIATES PTY. LTD. P.O.G. HOLDINGS PTY LTD	009 260 691 076 909 889
PABNA PTY, LTD.	010 319 472
PALAGI PTY. LTD.	099 621 780
PALUNA PTY. LTD.	006 226 802
PEPMAR INVESTMENTS PTY LTD	128 119 148
PETER SMITH NOMINEES PTY. LTD.	121 170 456
PHILMAR PTY. LTD.	066 912 810
POLE INSPECTOR PTY LTD	115 245 291
PRANI CONSULTANCY SERVICES PTY LTD	126 726 592
PUTLAND WHELAN PTY LTD	115 596 855
PW SERVICES PTY LIMITED	094 882 050
RACEYARD PTY. LTD.	010 824 003
RANEWELL PTY. LIMITED	097 592 553
RCS WEALTH LINK PTY. LTD.	124 951 211

Name of Company	ACN
REFA PTY LTD	097 346 060
REGIONAL & INTERNATIONAL TRANSPORT PTY LTD	076 465 195
RELIER PTY LTD	120 658 184
ROD SHARP CYCLE WORKS PTY. LTD.	007 232 939
S. & T. NO. 10 PTY. LTD.	011 003 544
SALE AUTOMOTIVE MACHINING & REBUILDING SPECIALISTS PTY. LTD.	005 804 731
SAMAMYAGA INVESTMENTS PTY LTD	105 919 373
SAVILL HICKS CORP. AUST. PTY LTD	075 636 467
SCOFIELD & SONS PTY LTD	001 314 405
SEA WIDE INVESTORS PTY LTD	132 788 642
SHANN SA PTY LTD	079 159 461
SIGNATORY CONNECTIONS PTY LTD	109 526 801
SLS MECHANICAL SERVICES PTY LTD	114 313 996
SNIPE & GROUSE PTY. LTD.	082 994 974
SNOWY RIVER SEEDS PTY LTD	096 299 562
SOLAIR ENERGY PTY LTD	132 573 178
SOUTHPORT SMASH REPAIRS PTY. LIMITED	003 941 348
SPRYROSE PTY. LTD.	068 436 171
SQUAWK MARKETING PTY. LTD.	126 662 557
STARR MOTORS PTY. LTD.	008 030 546
STREAMLINE SWIM SCHOOL LAURIMAR PTY LTD	131 622 501
SUCCESSFUL OZZIE SOLUTIONS (SOS) PTY LTD	097 495 095
T.M.M. MAINTENANCE SERVICES PTY. LTD.	099 079 544
TANNOS FINE ICE CREAM (AUST) PTY LTD	077 001 659
TAPLEY ENTERPRISES PTY. LTD.	074 952 971
TAYLS PTY LTD	109 069 516
THANH TAM HAIR & BEAUTY SALON PTY. LTD.	120 629 058
THE AUSTRALIAN PIE FACTORY PTY LTD	126 445 869
THE CONWAY FOUNDATION PTY LTD	123 209 209
THE LANDSCAPE TEAM PTY LTD	120 249 247
THE MELBOURNE CLOTHING CO PTY LTD	137 714 142
THE ORIGINAL PIZZA PUB PTY LTD	009 580 769
THE PIA FINANCE SOLUTION PTY. LTD.	120 567 875
THE RAWSON HALL PTY LTD	000 004 722
THIEL PARTNERS RACING (TPR) PTY LTD THIRTYFIRST CLAYBANK PROPRIETARY LIMITED	105 229 409
TINA ARENA 1996/97 TOURS PTY. LTD.	005 987 155 074 602 369
T LINK INTERNATIONAL LOGISTICS PTY. LTD.	134 004 470
TOE CUTTER FITNESS PTY. LTD.	100 215 478
TOMASZEWSKI ASSOCIATES PTY LTD	000 967 368
TRADITIONAL TIMBER WINDOWS PTY LTD	109 889 027
TRAVELMALL (AUST) PTY LTD	124 066 664
TRAZANE PTY LTD	001 938 754
TRILOGY SECURITIES PTY. LTD.	107 832 673
TWOLEP PTY. LTD.	096 966 273
VG4 PTY LTD	107 326 438
	.0. 020 400

ASIC GAZETTE	Commonwealth of Australia Gazette
ASIC 70/09, Tuesday, 1 September 2009	
Company change of type	Page 71 of 71

Name of Company	ACN
VIBRANT ONE PTY. LTD.	119 836 412
VIGOR PTY. LTD.	009 825 969
VITALITY PERSONNEL PTY LTD	088 533 911
VSR (QLD) PTY LIMITED	113 614 752
WADI WALKABOUT TOURS PTY LIMITED	124 498 808
WATER AND LAND SOLUTIONS PTY LTD	122 918 352
WESTPAC RESOURCES AND INFRASTRUCTURE PTY. LIMITED	093 721 414
WILD WATTLE PTY LTD	125 306 201
WILLIAM P ROBBINS PTY LTD	001 045 549
WINNA CONSTRUCTIONS PTY LTD	117 177 590
WYNORA PTY LTD	103 495 709
XPRESS INTERNET PTY LTD	061 129 940
YELLOW MANGO ADVERTISING PTY. LTD.	093 882 583
YIN YANG (NT) PTY LTD	132 966 440